

See how defense cuts could affect
your city, state and county.



“...for the Common Defense”
COALITION FOR THE COMMON DEFENSE



a product of the
CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY

The United States Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports

Center for Security Policy

www.securefreedom.org

1901 Pennsylvania Avenue, Suite 201

Washington DC 20006

202-835-9077

Version 2.0.0

FEBRUARY 13, 2012



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY

The Center for Security Policy is pleased to provide, as a member of the Coalition for the Common Defense, a tool for American taxpayers and communities – and their elected representatives – to anticipate not only the national security impacts, but the economic ones, arising from impending reductions in U.S. defense spending.

The Center for Security Policy is a national security organization, dedicated to the principle of “Peace Through Strength.” As such, the Center opposes both current and prospective cuts in the defense budget on the grounds that a weaker national defense threatens the security of the United States and its allies. Furthermore, to the extent that those in favor of cutting the defense budget argue that such cuts are necessary to strengthen the economy, this report shows the opposite to be true: cutting defense will cause serious damage to America’s economy, and therefore make such cuts all the more ill-advised with respect to national security.

It is our hope that by bringing this information to the local employers, citizens and community and business leaders who will bear the brunt of these cuts, they will be better able to prepare for them – and to make their concerns known to their elected officials.

The present version of the Defense Breakdown Report (Version 2.0) is a work-in-progress. It draws on the best information currently available and is intended to serve as a prototype for future generations of reports now under preparation. As more detailed data is supplied by the Defense Department and other sources, we will incorporate it and refine the analysis accordingly. If you wish to receive updates as they are generated, please contact Travis Korson at tkorson@securefreedom.org.

Frank J. Gaffney, Jr.

President and CEO



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY

Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports 2.0: FAQs

1. What is the Purpose of the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports?

Our goal is to encourage and empower a more informed discussion about the economic impacts, as well as the national security impacts, of the impending defense cuts. We want to help bring this discussion to the local employers, citizens and community and business leaders who will need to prepare for possible job losses and business failures.

To accomplish this, we have provided summary reports – two pages each – for all fifty states and the District of Columbia, and also over 29,000 additional detailed reports for all states and territories online. All reports can be viewed at www.forthecommondefense.org/reports .

The February 13, 2012 Version 2.0 online detailed reports include 2,744 U.S. state and territory reports for 2006-2010 for defense contracts sorted by “contractor location” (the contractor business office) with city, county, and other data; and also 26,355 U.S. state and territory reports for 2010 sorted by “place of performance” (where the contract work is actually done) for individual cities, counties and states, with detailed info for weapon systems, government contracting office and product/service categories.

If you are a citizen, or city or county elected official or economic development staff, or a state official concerned about the impact of defense cuts in your community, or a local business owner concerned about direct or indirect impacts of cuts on your business and employees, go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports and browse for the name of your state, city, county or congressional district. The reports are formatted for printing or for saving to your computer. The 2010 reports include two levels estimated reductions due to defense budget cuts, described below.

2. What are the planned cuts for 2013-2021 in the Defense budget?

Two levels of defense budget cuts have been passed into law for 2013-2021.

- In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut \$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum. On February 13, the Obama administration releases the 2013 budget affected by the first year of this \$487 billion cut.
- In addition to the \$487 billion cuts, a mandate called “Sequestration,” required by law with passage of the Budget Control Act in 2011, mandates \$500 billion more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – an 18% total cut, at a minimum. Although Sequestration will go into effect- by law - in 2013, the administration has NOT submitted a Sequestration budget to Congress. But President Obama has said he will stop any attempt by Congress to reverse these cuts.

3. What is “Sequestration”?

The “Sequestration” mechanism is a tool that was agreed to in the Budget Control Act approved by Congress last July in 2011. “Sequestration” went into effect when the Super Committee, also created as part of this legislation, failed to agree upon \$1.2 trillion in budget savings through spending cuts and new taxes. “Sequestration” requires mandatory across-the-board spending cuts divided equally between non-defense and



defense spending. “Sequestration” disproportionately affects our national security, which only accounts for 20% of the federal budget but must supply 50% of the spending cuts.

Secretary of Defense Leon Panetta has stated that Sequestration cuts would be like “shooting ourselves in the head.” Yet President Obama has said he will stop any attempt by Congress to reverse these cuts.

4. How can local elected officials, policymakers and citizens use the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports to estimate the economic impact of defense cuts on their community?

STEP ONE: BE PREPARED – Get the “National Average” defense budget cut estimate for your community:

Version 2.0 shows two kinds of reports: by Contractor Location (previously in the February 1, 2012 Version 1.0), and by Place of Performance (the February 13, 2012 Version 2.0 addition).

The purpose of the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports is to help citizens, local businesses and their employees, and local governments prepare for the probable economic impact of both the current level of defense cuts (\$487 Billion or 9% over 10 years) and the mandated Sequestration level of defense cuts (another \$500 Billion or 18% total over 10 years). In 2013, these cuts in defense jobs and businesses will begin hitting counties, cities and industries across America.

These reports show how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least 9% and 18% could affect cities, counties, states, congressional districts and categories of business owners (ethnic, women-owned, veteran-owned etc), using actual 2010 data for revenues received by local contractors. We will update the report with 2011 data by late March when Fiscal Year 2011 data is finalized. The reports provide defense contract revenue data:

- **By Contractor Location (showing 9% and 18% reductions from the 2010 baseline):**
 - Total defense contract revenue by the Contractor Location (business office) for 2006-2010 for states, counties and cities (will be updated to 2011 data in March 2012)
 - State-wide data by industrial classification
 - State-wide data by categories of ethnicity, women-owned, veteran-owned, HUB-zone, business type (such as small businesses)
 - Congressional district totals (pro-rated estimates, in part, due to zip codes in some congressional districts that are split among more than one congressional district)
 - Optional Congressional district (on-demand) detailed reports for all contractors in congressional district including split zip codes, for researchers to conduct further analysis

- **By Place of Performance (showing 9% and 18% reductions from the 2010 baseline):**
 - For all-USA, and all states, for weapon system, government contracting office, and product/service for 2010 (will be updated to 2011 data in March 2012), showing % reductions
 - For each state for weapon system, government contracting office and product/service for 2010, showing % reductions
 - For each county in each state for weapon system, government contracting office and product/service for 2010, showing % reductions
 - For each city in each state for weapon system, government contracting office and product/service for 2010, showing % reductions



STEP TWO: ASK QUESTIONS: Compare your “National Average” defense budget cut estimate to actual budget cuts published at <http://comptroller.defense.gov/> .

- ***Browse the Defense Breakdown Reports to find the profiles for past defense spending in your community:*** On February 13, 2012, an expanded version of the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports (Version 2.0) will be available at www.forthecommondefense.org/reports with summary reports on “Place of Performance” revenues for 2010 for counties, cities, and states, and with 3 categories of reports for each location: Weapon System, Government Contracting Office, and Product/Service. Local cities, counties and states will then be able to view the programs that have been active in their community.
- ***Compare the estimated cuts with the 2013 proposed defense budget cuts:*** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts for 2013. On February 13, 2012, these specific cuts will be announced. 2013 budget information is published online at the Comptroller website: <http://comptroller.defense.gov/> . Citizens, business owners and local governments can review President Obama’s proposed 2013 budget by weapon system or contracting office, and compare the programs he plans to cut with those funded in their own community.
- ***Ask Questions:*** Communities can also contact their congressmen to find out if these defense cuts affect their communities more – or less – than the national average as presented in the Defense Breakdown reports. Some communities will experience significant job losses and business closings; many defense contractors are already slowing hiring and purchases in anticipation of these cuts. Others may find the cuts affect them less than the national average estimate.
- ***What About the Sequestration Budget?*** Although the Obama administration is required to submit a budget for Sequestration (the additional \$500 billion in defense cuts), they have not yet done so. You can ask your Congressman about Sequestration’s likely effect on your state, county and city – or on your own business or employment status.

5. Where can you find more detailed information for cities, counties and states?

Reports showing contractors or contracts for a city, county or state, can be reviewed and downloaded at www.governmentcontractswon.com (nominal charge for full reports), as well as other companies providing constructed reports from the government data. Detailed reports can also be constructed and downloaded at the Federal Procurement Data System (no charge, requires login and some knowledge of the system to generate Standard Reports, and a training session to construct Ad-Hoc Reports), or at www.usaspending.gov .

6. What are the sources for the over 29,000 online reports at www.forthecommondefense.org/reports?

The online Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports are based on detailed reports on every individual contractor and contract, provided by www.governmentcontractswon.com . These reports from www.governmentcontractswon.com are based on even more detailed public information on Department of Defense contracts which is compiled and made available by the Federal Procurement Data System (FPDS at www.fpds.gov). This FPDS public information is also provided in other summaries and views at the government website www.usaspending.gov , which also incorporates data from sources other than FPDS, and through various commercial businesses such as www.governmentcontractswon.com who provide pre-



configured or custom reports. The online Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports also use public information from census data (www.census.gov).

The defense contract data reported in the online Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports include government contracts, but not grants, loans, Indefinite Delivery Vehicles, or sub-awards. Data is reported for fiscal years, not calendar years. Data is reported for Fiscal Year 2010 because Fiscal Year 2011 data is still being updated by FPDS for 2011. Data for 2011 will be added for all reports in late March.

Press and other inquiries about the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports should be directed to Travis Korson, manager of public information, Center for Security Policy at tkorson@securefreedom.org (202-835-9077). Specific questions about www.governmentcontractswon.com reports, which were used as inputs, should be directed to Vince Ryan, research director, press@governmentcontractswon.com (310-383-7994).

7. What are the sources for the Summary Reports (the 2 page summaries for each state with an introductory FAQ, linked at the top right of the main index page)?

- **Source for the estimated percentage reductions used for “National Average” estimates for states, counties and cities:** The estimated 9% national average percentage reduction resulting from the \$487 billion cut in the defense budget, and the 18% national average percentage reduction resulting from the \$500 billion Sequestration cut, were provided by the House Armed Services Committee (HASC). These percentages are based on the assumption that personnel cuts will be part of the 2013-2021 cuts. A qualifying assumption is that the decline in End Strength will take 5 years, and therefore that is not a straight-line decrease. The most recent estimate provided by HASC is that the overall decrease is 9% in the topline over the 10-year period, and 18% under Sequestration cuts.
- **Source for President Obama’s statement that he would veto any attempt by Congress to reverse “Sequestration” cuts:** <http://www.mediaite.com/online/president-obama-on-the-super-committee-failure/>
- **Source for Center for Regional Analysis estimates for national losses due to defense budget cuts including Sequestration in jobs, earnings and gross state product, by state:** The analysis was done by Dr. Stephen S. Fuller, Dwight Schar Faculty Chair, University Professor and Director, Center for Regional Analysis at George Mason University, and by Economic Modeling Specialists Inc. (EMSI), on behalf of the Aerospace Industries Association.

The Center for Regional Analysis report looks at the impact of both budget cuts (the 10-year \$487 billion and the Sequestration \$500 billion cuts) for an estimated combined cut of \$45 billion specifically in 2013. The analysis is limited to specific NAIC codes: 332992, 3329903, 332994, 332995, 334220, 334511, 336,411, 336412, 336413, 336414, 336415, 336419, 336611, and 336992. This is a subset of the larger group of NAIC codes (AKA “Industrial Classifications,” and shown by their text, not numeric, label) that are included in the Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Reports, which include all DOD contractors. For the detailed Center for Regional Analysis report:

[Download full impact analysis](http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/aia_impact_analysis.pdf) - http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/aia_impact_analysis.pdf

[Download state economic impact](http://www.aia-aerospace.org/assets/state_dod_impact.pdf) - http://www.aia-aerospace.org/assets/state_dod_impact.pdf



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY

[Download bio of Dr. Fuller - http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/Stephen-Fuller.pdf](http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/Stephen-Fuller.pdf)

[Download AIA press release - http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/63_Jobs-at-Risk.pdf](http://secondtonone.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/63_Jobs-at-Risk.pdf)

- **Source for estimates of job losses, by state, of military active-duty personnel and DOD civilian personnel under “Sequestration” budget cuts:** The personnel data in the Summary Reports is based on public information (2009 is the most recent year listed) from DoD Personnel and Procurement Statistics available through Statistical Analysis Informational Division of the DoD at <http://siadapp.dmdc.osd.mil/> . The estimated national average percentages used to project reductions were provided by the House Armed Services Committee. These estimated percentage reductions were 16.6% (1/6) for active-duty military personnel, and 25% for civilian personnel.
- **Source for “Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average” Table on Page 1 of the Summary Report for each state, and all information on page 2:** The remainder of the information in the Summary Report for each state was sourced from the same contractor data used for the over 29,000 online reports: from Federal Procurement Data System publicly available xml data archives, as constructed into Excel spreadsheet reports by www.governmentcontractswon.com.

8. What methodology was used to assess impacts on congressional districts?

In the online reports on congressional districts, the calculated totals of Revenues and number of contracts for Defense contracts for each congressional district are estimates, because the amounts are aggregated by zip code, and a single zip code may include portions of two or more congressional districts. To obtain these estimated total revenues for any given congressional district, the following algorithm was used:

- If the zip code was located only in a single district, the amounts (number of contracts, dollar amount) for that zip code were assigned in full to that district.
- If a zip code was located across multiple districts, the amounts (number of contracts, dollar amount) were divided by the number of districts shown in the listing, and assigned to each of those districts. Rounding errors were adjusted in the final district of the sequence, so that the total amounts remain the same overall. Whole dollars (no cents) were used in each such distribution.

The results are therefore by necessity approximate. If you would like more accurate data, CSP has developed a custom report for individual congressional districts, available on request, which provides contractor data for all zip codes that lie completely or partially within a given congressional district. In this way, researchers who request the report can determine the location of contracts for the district on a street by street basis. Other forms of reports on congressional district data are also available at the Federal Procurement Data System and usaspending.gov.

9. Questions?

Please contact the Center for Security Policy at 202-835-9077 or email Travis Korson at tkorson@securefreedom.org



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY



CENTER FOR SECURITY POLICY

The Alabama Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Alabama counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Alabama counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Alabama, using actual 2010 Alabama data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Alabama could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Alabama could lose 24,614 jobs.
- Alabama’s economy could lose \$1.46 billion in lost earnings.
- Alabama could see a \$2.12 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Alabama could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,983 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 6,199 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Alabama Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Madison	\$45,218,636,441	\$5,323,060,840	-\$479,075,495	-\$958,150,989
Mobile	\$2,046,039,858	\$476,910,777	-\$42,921,972	-\$85,843,943
Dale	\$2,616,094,144	\$461,572,645	-\$41,541,540	-\$83,083,079
Montgomery	\$3,394,427,650	\$437,989,010	-\$39,419,012	-\$78,838,025
Jefferson	\$2,345,314,968	\$343,151,457	-\$30,883,632	-\$61,767,265



Alabama businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Alabama businesses earned over \$7.91 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Alabama **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$712 million**. Alabama businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Alabama **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.42 billion**. Some Alabama businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Alabama's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **4,133 Alabama businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **233 minority-owned businesses**, including 87 owned by Black Americans, 20 owned by Hispanic Americans, 38 owned by Native Americans, 25 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 63 owned by other minority Americans.
- **218 small businesses** including 103 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **298 woman-owned** businesses
- **203 veteran-owned** businesses, including 74 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Alabama Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	233	\$1,658,926,063	-\$149,303,352	-\$298,606,703
Small Businesses	115	\$902,484,798	-\$81,223,635	-\$162,447,270
Small Disadvantaged	103	\$757,290,788	-\$68,156,174	-\$136,312,347
Veteran-Owned	129	\$142,472,323	-\$12,822,510	-\$25,645,019
Service-Disabled Veteran	74	\$201,021,287	-\$18,091,917	-\$36,183,833
Black American	87	\$219,347,932	-\$19,741,315	-\$39,482,629
Hispanic American	20	\$266,428,410	-\$23,978,558	-\$47,957,116
Asian-Pacific Owned	25	\$320,204,892	-\$28,818,441	-\$57,636,883
Women-Owned	298	\$474,007,175	-\$42,660,647	-\$85,321,295



The Alaska Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Alaska counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Alaska counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Alaska, using actual 2010 Alaska data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Alaska could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Alaska could lose 5,394 jobs.
- Alaska’s economy could lose \$318 million in lost earnings.
- Alaska could see a \$463 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Alaska could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 3,863 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,339 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Alaska Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Anchorage	\$19,820,822,029	\$2,595,101,641	-\$233,559,157	-\$467,118,314
Fairbanks N Star	\$1,178,283,349	\$171,076,566	-\$15,396,892	-\$30,793,783
Bethel	\$129,864,510	\$66,533,066	-\$5,987,976	-\$11,975,952
Yukon Koyukuk	\$119,517,573	\$38,701,981	-\$3,483,178	-\$6,966,357
Matanuska Sus.	\$406,051,082	\$24,481,021	-\$2,203,292	-\$4,406,584



Alaska businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Alaska businesses earned over \$2.96 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Alaska **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$266 million**. Alaska businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Alaska **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$533 million**. Some Alaska businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Alaska's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,046 Alaska businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **240 minority-owned businesses**, including 14 owned by Black Americans, 11 owned by Hispanic Americans, 177 owned by Native Americans, 15 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 23 owned by other minority Americans.
- **234 small businesses** including 78 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **111 woman-owned** businesses
- **81 veteran-owned** businesses, including 39 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Alaska Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	240	\$2,541,521,081	-\$228,736,906	-\$457,473,813
Small Businesses	156	\$2,078,724,783	-\$187,085,238	-\$374,170,476
Small Disadvantaged	78	\$189,183,411	-\$17,026,508	-\$34,053,015
Veteran-Owned	42	\$3,771,894	-\$339,470	-\$678,941
Service-Disabled Veteran	39	\$95,731,603	-\$8,615,845	-\$17,231,689
Black American	14	\$17,659,411	-\$1,589,347	-\$3,178,694
Hispanic American	11	\$6,475,569	-\$582,801	-\$1,165,602
Asian-Pacific Owned	15	\$4,093,244	-\$368,392	-\$736,784
Women-Owned	111	\$266,961,416	-\$24,026,528	-\$48,053,057



The Arizona Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Arizona counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Arizona counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Arizona, using actual 2010 Arizona data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Arizona could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Arizona could lose 33,208 jobs.
- Arizona’s economy could lose \$1.95 billion in lost earnings.
- Arizona could see a \$2.83 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Arizona could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 3,557 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,398 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Arizona Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Maricopa	\$51,314,316,180	\$6,340,107,302	-\$570,609,680	-\$1,141,219,360
Pima	\$37,657,694,601	\$5,204,677,773	-\$468,421,018	-\$936,842,036
Yuma	\$218,728,502	\$52,642,376	-\$4,737,814	-\$9,475,628
Cochise	\$528,873,079	\$41,882,738	-\$3,769,447	-\$7,538,893
Apache	\$89,303,442	\$23,037,664	-\$2,073,390	-\$4,146,780



Arizona businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Arizona businesses earned over \$11.69 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Arizona **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.05 billion**. Arizona businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Arizona **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$2.10 billion**. Some Arizona businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Arizona's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,865 Arizona businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **169 minority-owned businesses**, including 28 owned by Black Americans, 73 owned by Hispanic Americans, 11 owned by Native Americans, 30 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 27 owned by other minority Americans.
- **155 small businesses** including 81 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **220 woman-owned** businesses
- **169 veteran-owned** businesses, including 60 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Arizona Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	169	\$254,150,401	-\$22,873,537	-\$45,747,074
Small Businesses	74	\$160,098,278	-\$14,408,846	-\$28,817,691
Small Disadvantaged	81	\$549,618,932	-\$49,465,706	-\$98,931,412
Veteran-Owned	109	\$119,537,559	-\$10,758,381	-\$21,516,761
Service-Disabled Veteran	60	\$57,533,329	-\$5,178,000	-\$10,356,000
Black American	28	\$24,113,186	-\$2,170,187	-\$4,340,374
Hispanic American	73	\$109,096,820	-\$9,818,714	-\$19,637,428
Asian-Pacific Owned	30	\$52,416,621	-\$4,717,496	-\$9,434,992
Women-Owned	220	\$146,211,433	-\$13,159,029	-\$26,318,059



The Arkansas Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Arkansas counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Arkansas counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Arkansas, using actual 2010 Arkansas data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Arkansas could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Arkansas could lose 3,452 jobs.
- Arkansas’ economy could lose \$204 million in lost earnings.
- Arkansas could see a \$296 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Arkansas could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,120 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,042 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Arkansas Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Jefferson	\$1,484,630,341	\$200,968,257	-\$18,087,144	-\$36,174,288
Pulaski	\$1,212,953,715	\$150,938,714	-\$13,584,485	-\$27,168,970
Washington	\$863,013,143	\$150,740,048	-\$13,566,605	-\$27,133,210
Conway	\$146,750,862	\$22,929,546	-\$2,063,659	-\$4,127,318
Crawford	\$93,778,450	\$9,881,694	-\$889,352	-\$1,778,705



Arkansas businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Arkansas businesses earned over \$606 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Arkansas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$55 million**. Arkansas businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Arkansas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$109 million**. Some Arkansas businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Arkansas' small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,483 Arkansas businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **55 minority-owned businesses**, including 25 owned by Black Americans, 7 owned by Hispanic Americans, 7 owned by Native Americans, 5 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 11 owned by other minority Americans.
- **58 small businesses** including 34 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **129 woman-owned** businesses
- **91 veteran-owned** businesses, including 25 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Arkansas Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	55	\$66,760,683	-\$6,008,462	-\$12,016,923
Small Businesses	24	\$17,882,206	-\$1,609,399	-\$3,218,797
Small Disadvantaged	34	\$6,325,257	-\$569,273	-\$1,138,546
Veteran-Owned	66	\$7,790,417	-\$701,138	-\$1,402,275
Service-Disabled Veteran	25	\$2,539,463	-\$228,552	-\$457,103
Black American	25	\$51,104,553	-\$4,599,410	-\$9,198,820
Hispanic American	7	\$3,888,028	-\$349,923	-\$699,845
Asian-Pacific Owned	5	\$862,748	-\$77,647	-\$155,295
Women-Owned	129	\$20,925,508	-\$1,883,296	-\$3,766,592



The California Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on California counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit California counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect California, using actual 2010 California data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that California could lose hundreds of thousands of jobs and tens of billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- California could lose 125,789 jobs.
- California’s economy could lose \$7.41 billion in lost earnings.
- California could see a \$10.79 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate California could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 19,634 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 15,341 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

California Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
San Diego	\$80,265,328,310	\$12,586,897,645	-\$1,132,820,833	-\$2,265,641,666
Los Angeles	\$118,888,015,560	\$10,907,584,993	-\$981,682,688	-\$1,963,365,377
Santa Clara	\$47,027,684,325	\$4,906,752,528	-\$441,607,745	-\$883,215,490
Orange	\$44,591,264,127	\$3,849,567,232	-\$346,461,065	-\$692,922,129
Sacramento	\$21,776,842,835	\$3,312,766,621	-\$298,149,008	-\$596,298,015



California businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows California businesses earned over \$43.24 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, California **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$3.89 billion**. California businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, California **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$7.78 billion**. Some California businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, California's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **24,600 California businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **1,573 minority-owned businesses**, including 222 owned by Black Americans, 547 owned by Hispanic Americans, 40 owned by Native Americans, 537 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 227 owned by other minority Americans.
- **1,282 small businesses** including 807 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **1,450 woman-owned** businesses
- **993 veteran-owned** businesses, including 332 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

California Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	1,573	\$3,804,484,473	-\$342,403,616	-\$684,807,232
Small Businesses	475	\$1,453,765,081	-\$130,838,862	-\$261,677,725
Small Disadvantaged	807	\$757,720,131	-\$68,194,814	-\$136,389,629
Veteran-Owned	661	\$558,259,589	-\$50,243,365	-\$100,486,730
Service-Disabled Veteran	332	\$378,435,861	-\$34,059,229	-\$68,118,458
Black American	222	\$1,096,875,113	-\$98,718,764	-\$197,437,528
Hispanic American	547	\$889,854,536	-\$80,086,911	-\$160,173,823
Asian-Pacific Owned	537	\$827,325,145	-\$74,459,266	-\$148,918,532
Women-Owned	1,450	\$1,329,284,211	-\$119,635,584	-\$239,271,167



The Colorado Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Colorado counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Colorado counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Colorado, using actual 2010 Colorado data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Colorado could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Colorado could lose 17,107 jobs.
- Colorado’s economy could lose \$1.01 billion in lost earnings.
- Colorado could see a \$1.47 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Colorado could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 5,901 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,896 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Colorado Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
El Paso	\$21,617,287,505	\$3,016,381,472	-\$271,474,343	-\$542,948,687
Jefferson	\$10,546,737,706	\$1,673,223,338	-\$150,590,106	-\$301,180,213
Arapahoe	\$7,985,274,017	\$894,877,333	-\$80,538,963	-\$161,077,926
Denver	\$3,395,523,248	\$383,024,320	-\$34,472,190	-\$68,944,380
Adams	\$1,082,852,879	\$233,980,347	-\$21,058,232	-\$42,116,464



Colorado businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Colorado businesses earned over \$6.76 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Colorado **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$608 million**. Colorado businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Colorado **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.22 billion**. Some Colorado businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Colorado's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **4,578 Colorado businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **184 minority-owned businesses**, including 36 owned by Black Americans, 84 owned by Hispanic Americans, 19 owned by Native Americans, 25 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 20 owned by other minority Americans.
- **229 small businesses** including 116 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **260 woman-owned** businesses
- **232 veteran-owned** businesses, including 101 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Colorado Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	184	\$562,148,001	-\$50,593,322	-\$101,186,644
Small Businesses	113	\$534,684,696	-\$48,121,625	-\$96,243,249
Small Disadvantaged	116	\$152,191,211	-\$13,697,210	-\$27,394,419
Veteran-Owned	131	\$123,307,894	-\$11,097,711	-\$22,195,422
Service-Disabled Veteran	101	\$296,779,411	-\$26,710,148	-\$53,420,296
Black American	36	\$34,196,260	-\$3,077,664	-\$6,155,327
Hispanic American	84	\$219,508,848	-\$19,755,797	-\$39,511,594
Asian-Pacific Owned	25	\$29,774,326	-\$2,679,689	-\$5,359,379
Women-Owned	260	\$226,835,009	-\$20,415,152	-\$40,830,303



The Connecticut Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Connecticut counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Connecticut counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Connecticut, using actual 2010 Connecticut data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Connecticut could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Connecticut could lose 34,215 jobs.
- Connecticut’s economy could lose \$1.99 billion in lost earnings.
- Connecticut could see a \$2.90 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Connecticut could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 319 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 656 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Connecticut Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Fairfield	\$29,300,776,192	\$4,257,304,153	-\$383,157,389	-\$766,314,778
New London	\$28,347,177,955	\$3,575,954,397	-\$321,835,909	-\$643,671,817
Hartford	\$34,275,236,494	\$3,408,661,619	-\$306,779,558	-\$613,559,116
New Haven	\$1,636,209,279	\$147,688,994	-\$13,292,010	-\$26,584,020
Middlesex	\$649,167,857	\$68,297,583	-\$6,146,783	-\$12,293,565



Connecticut businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Connecticut businesses earned over \$11.53 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Connecticut **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.04 billion**. Connecticut businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Connecticut **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$2.08 billion**. Some Connecticut businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Connecticut's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,718 Connecticut businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **44 minority-owned businesses**, including 4 owned by Black Americans, 16 owned by Hispanic Americans, 1 owned by Native Americans, 9 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 14 owned by other minority Americans.
- **43 small businesses** including 30 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **104 woman-owned** businesses
- **99 veteran-owned** businesses, including 14 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Connecticut Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	44	\$93,639,513	-\$8,427,557	-\$16,855,113
Small Businesses	13	\$221,072,210	-\$19,896,500	-\$39,792,999
Small Disadvantaged	30	\$41,246,854	-\$3,712,217	-\$7,424,434
Veteran-Owned	85	\$65,711,250	-\$5,914,013	-\$11,828,025
Service-Disabled Veteran	14	\$28,095,268	-\$2,528,574	-\$5,057,148
Black American	4	\$76,374	-\$6,874	-\$13,747
Hispanic American	16	\$52,358,181	-\$4,712,236	-\$9,424,473
Asian-Pacific Owned	9	\$2,733,489	-\$246,014	-\$492,028
Women-Owned	104	\$73,089,150	-\$6,578,024	-\$13,156,048



The Delaware Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Delaware counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Delaware counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Delaware, using actual 2010 Delaware data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Delaware could lose hundreds of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Delaware could lose 662 jobs.
- Delaware’s economy could lose \$39 million in lost earnings.
- Delaware could see a \$57 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Delaware could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 645 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 406 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Delaware Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
New Castle	\$1,082,720,020	\$163,509,181	-\$14,715,827	-\$29,431,654
Kent	\$482,647,108	\$62,134,713	-\$5,592,124	-\$11,184,249
Sussex	\$60,836,377	\$7,470,652	-\$672,359	-\$1,344,717



Delaware businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Delaware businesses earned over \$233 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Delaware **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$21 million**. Delaware businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Delaware **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$42 million**. Some Delaware businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Delaware's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **705 Delaware businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **23 minority-owned businesses**, including 13 owned by Black Americans, 2 owned by Hispanic Americans, 1 owned by Native Americans, 2 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 5 owned by other minority Americans.
- **23 small businesses** including 18 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **44 woman-owned** businesses
- **34 veteran-owned** businesses, including 12 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Delaware Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	23	\$13,028,448	-\$1,172,560	-\$2,345,121
Small Businesses	5	\$7,729,493	-\$695,654	-\$1,391,309
Small Disadvantaged	18	\$14,407,638	-\$1,296,687	-\$2,593,375
Veteran-Owned	22	\$1,162,990	-\$104,669	-\$209,338
Service-Disabled Veteran	12	\$20,018,597	-\$1,801,674	-\$3,603,348
Black American	13	\$2,017,986	-\$181,619	-\$363,237
Hispanic American	2	\$1,851,281	-\$166,615	-\$333,231
Asian-Pacific Owned	2	\$3,602,791	-\$324,251	-\$648,502
Women-Owned	44	\$22,729,394	-\$2,045,646	-\$4,091,291



The Florida Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Florida counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Florida counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Florida, using actual 2010 Florida data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Florida could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Florida could lose 39,246 jobs.
- Florida’s economy could lose \$2.30 billion in lost earnings.
- Florida could see a \$3.35 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Florida could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 7,107 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 7,107 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Florida Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Orange	\$30,717,111,353	\$4,419,053,125	-\$397,714,797	-\$795,429,594
Brevard	\$18,556,845,480	\$2,184,648,044	-\$196,618,332	-\$393,236,664
Hillsborough	\$7,102,863,606	\$1,268,661,101	-\$114,179,504	-\$228,359,007
Pinellas	\$9,795,564,190	\$1,082,346,661	-\$97,411,203	-\$194,822,407
Duval	\$6,395,639,123	\$937,326,370	-\$84,359,377	-\$168,718,753



Florida businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Florida businesses earned over \$14.10 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Florida **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.27 billion**. Florida businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Florida **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$2.54 billion**. Some Florida businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Florida's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **11,126 Florida businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **605 minority-owned businesses**, including 134 owned by Black Americans, 298 owned by Hispanic Americans, 26 owned by Native Americans, 80 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 67 owned by other minority Americans.
- **519 small businesses** including 292 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **735 woman-owned** businesses
- **627 veteran-owned** businesses, including 245 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Florida Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	605	\$1,145,952,821	-\$103,135,758	-\$206,271,516
Small Businesses	227	\$738,456,334	-\$66,461,073	-\$132,922,145
Small Disadvantaged	292	\$691,634,829	-\$62,247,137	-\$124,494,274
Veteran-Owned	382	\$599,100,234	-\$53,919,023	-\$107,838,046
Service-Disabled Veteran	245	\$425,772,287	-\$38,319,507	-\$76,639,015
Black American	134	\$219,907,462	-\$19,791,672	-\$39,583,345
Hispanic American	298	\$583,171,790	-\$52,485,463	-\$104,970,926
Asian-Pacific Owned	80	\$200,052,254	-\$18,004,704	-\$36,009,407
Women-Owned	735	\$482,840,146	-\$43,455,615	-\$86,911,230



The Georgia Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Georgia counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Georgia counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Georgia, using actual 2010 Georgia data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Georgia could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Georgia could lose 25,450 jobs.
- Georgia’s economy could lose \$1.50 billion in lost earnings.
- Georgia could see a \$2.19 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Georgia could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 12,331 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 9,253 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Georgia Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Cobb	\$27,747,002,593	\$3,961,620,202	-\$356,545,832	-\$713,091,665
Fulton	\$9,318,270,094	\$1,193,056,628	-\$107,375,101	-\$214,750,202
Gwinnett	\$3,749,457,075	\$436,545,405	-\$39,289,088	-\$78,578,176
Houston	\$1,411,113,990	\$342,657,313	-\$30,839,159	-\$61,678,319
Chatham	\$2,423,521,704	\$313,579,932	-\$28,222,195	-\$56,444,390



Georgia businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Georgia businesses earned over \$7.51 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Georgia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$676 million**. Georgia businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Georgia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.35 billion**. Some Georgia businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Georgia's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **7,140 Georgia businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **356 minority-owned businesses**, including 220 owned by Black Americans, 45 owned by Hispanic Americans, 12 owned by Native Americans, 35 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 44 owned by other minority Americans.
- **286 small businesses** including 142 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **377 woman-owned** businesses
- **375 veteran-owned** businesses, including 147 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Georgia Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	356	\$730,511,667	-\$65,746,053	-\$131,492,105
Small Businesses	144	\$518,442,389	-\$46,659,817	-\$93,319,634
Small Disadvantaged	142	\$219,135,009	-\$19,722,152	-\$39,444,303
Veteran-Owned	228	\$293,357,863	-\$26,402,209	-\$52,804,417
Service-Disabled Veteran	147	\$218,898,943	-\$19,700,906	-\$39,401,811
Black American	220	\$332,407,152	-\$29,916,645	-\$59,833,290
Hispanic American	45	\$99,864,170	-\$8,987,776	-\$17,975,551
Asian-Pacific Owned	35	\$88,462,601	-\$7,961,634	-\$15,923,269
Women-Owned	377	\$456,863,492	-\$41,117,716	-\$82,235,432



The Hawaii Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Hawaii counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Hawaii counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Hawaii, using actual 2010 Hawaii data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Hawaii could lose hundreds of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Hawaii could lose 714 jobs.
- Hawaii’s economy could lose \$422 million in lost earnings.
- Hawaii could see a \$614 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Hawaii could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 6,812 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 4,600 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Hawaii Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Honolulu	\$12,556,337,935	\$1,694,426,194	-\$152,498,364	-\$304,996,727
Kauai	\$195,839,783	\$87,768,640	-\$7,899,178	-\$15,798,356
Hawaii	\$128,371,616	\$9,317,168	-\$838,545	-\$1,677,090
Maui	\$206,984,055	\$8,306,976	-\$747,628	-\$1,495,256



Hawaii businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Hawaii businesses earned over \$1.80 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Hawaii **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$162 million**. Hawaii businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Hawaii **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$324 million**. Some Hawaii businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Hawaii's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,487 Hawaii businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **423 minority-owned businesses**, including 15 owned by Black Americans, 23 owned by Hispanic Americans, 41 owned by Native Americans, 334 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 10 owned by other minority Americans.
- **238 small businesses** including 123 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **168 woman-owned** businesses
- **129 veteran-owned** businesses, including 28 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Hawaii Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	423	\$756,125,102	-\$68,051,262	-\$136,102,524
Small Businesses	115	\$375,643,079	-\$33,807,878	-\$67,615,757
Small Disadvantaged	123	\$247,296,086	-\$22,256,649	-\$44,513,297
Veteran-Owned	101	\$132,918,301	-\$11,962,648	-\$23,925,295
Service-Disabled Veteran	28	\$37,064,969	-\$3,335,847	-\$6,671,695
Black American	15	\$5,877,696	-\$528,993	-\$1,057,985
Hispanic American	23	\$76,616,789	-\$6,895,511	-\$13,791,023
Asian-Pacific Owned	334	\$401,444,740	-\$36,130,028	-\$72,260,056
Women-Owned	168	\$103,061,652	-\$9,275,549	-\$18,551,098



The Idaho Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Idaho counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Idaho counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Idaho, using actual 2010 Idaho data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Idaho could lose hundreds of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Idaho could lose 805 jobs.
- Idaho’s economy could lose \$48 million in lost earnings.
- Idaho could see a \$69 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Idaho could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 828 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 429 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Idaho Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Ada	\$2,832,382,929	\$410,010,439	-\$36,900,941	-\$73,801,882
Bonneville	\$480,308,157	\$120,586,969	-\$10,852,828	-\$21,705,655
Shoshone	\$225,624,965	\$54,377,980	-\$4,894,018	-\$9,788,037
Owyhee	\$186,190,090	\$28,767,675	-\$2,589,091	-\$5,178,182
Kootenai	\$114,211,389	\$25,377,530	-\$2,283,978	-\$4,567,956



Idaho businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Idaho businesses earned over \$683 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Idaho **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$61 million**. Idaho businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Idaho **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$123 million**. Some Idaho businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Idaho's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,166 Idaho businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **38 minority-owned businesses**, including 1 owned by Black Americans, 24 owned by Hispanic Americans, 4 owned by Native Americans, 2 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 7 owned by other minority Americans.
- **31 small businesses** including 12 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **62 woman-owned** businesses
- **35 veteran-owned** businesses, including 11 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Idaho Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	38	\$156,177,605	-\$14,055,985	-\$28,111,970
Small Businesses	19	\$145,467,493	-\$13,092,075	-\$26,184,150
Small Disadvantaged	12	\$17,574,205	-\$1,581,679	-\$3,163,357
Veteran-Owned	24	\$2,388,495	-\$214,965	-\$429,929
Service-Disabled Veteran	11	\$7,150,796	-\$643,572	-\$1,287,143
Black American	1	\$6,109	-\$550	-\$1,100
Hispanic American	24	\$59,250,395	-\$5,332,536	-\$10,665,072
Asian-Pacific Owned	2	\$8,447,833	-\$760,305	-\$1,520,610
Women-Owned	62	\$45,013,641	-\$4,051,228	-\$8,102,456



The Illinois Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Illinois counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Illinois counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Illinois, using actual 2010 Illinois data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Illinois could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Illinois could lose 21,626 jobs.
- Illinois’ economy could lose \$1.28 billion in lost earnings.
- Illinois could see a \$1.86 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Illinois could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,685 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 3,943 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Illinois Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Cook	\$20,610,131,388	\$2,898,948,383	-\$260,905,365	-\$521,810,730
Dupage	\$14,177,315,336	\$2,435,747,492	-\$219,217,283	-\$438,434,566
Lake	\$4,207,081,421	\$673,450,087	-\$60,610,510	-\$121,221,020
Pulaski	\$777,847,349	\$373,044,000	-\$33,573,961	-\$67,147,923
Peoria	\$2,077,243,711	\$299,755,298	-\$26,977,978	-\$53,955,956



Illinois businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Illinois businesses earned over \$7.56 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Illinois **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$680 million**. Illinois businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Illinois **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.36 billion**. Some Illinois businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Illinois' small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **6,450 Illinois businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **189 minority-owned businesses**, including 55 owned by Black Americans, 43 owned by Hispanic Americans, 6 owned by Native Americans, 45 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 40 owned by other minority Americans.
- **185 small businesses** including 126 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **318 woman-owned** businesses
- **186 veteran-owned** businesses, including 51 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Illinois Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	189	\$489,729,613	-\$44,075,667	-\$88,151,334
Small Businesses	59	\$438,411,205	-\$39,457,010	-\$78,914,020
Small Disadvantaged	126	\$103,786,929	-\$9,340,824	-\$18,681,648
Veteran-Owned	135	\$68,537,988	-\$6,168,419	-\$12,336,838
Service-Disabled Veteran	51	\$315,971,305	-\$28,437,419	-\$56,874,837
Black American	55	\$28,474,222	-\$2,562,680	-\$5,125,360
Hispanic American	43	\$63,205,334	-\$5,688,480	-\$11,376,961
Asian-Pacific Owned	45	\$369,941,656	-\$33,294,750	-\$66,589,501
Women-Owned	318	\$247,276,062	-\$22,254,846	-\$44,509,693



The Indiana Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Indiana counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Indiana counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Indiana, using actual 2010 Indiana data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Indiana could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Indiana could lose 13,273 jobs.
- Indiana’s economy could lose \$784 million in lost earnings.
- Indiana could see a \$1.14 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Indiana could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 518 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,733 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Indiana Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Marion	\$10,975,127,387	\$1,358,843,581	-\$122,295,927	-\$244,591,854
St Joseph	\$18,336,063,429	\$1,133,629,669	-\$102,026,674	-\$204,053,349
Allen	\$7,752,631,276	\$862,082,549	-\$77,587,432	-\$155,174,865
Vanderburgh	\$1,943,719,790	\$148,707,843	-\$13,383,706	-\$26,767,413
Whitley	\$482,711,177	\$90,996,477	-\$8,189,683	-\$16,379,367



Indiana businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Indiana businesses earned over \$4.06 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Indiana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$366 million**. Indiana businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Indiana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$731 million**. Some Indiana businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Indiana's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,909 Indiana businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **73 minority-owned businesses**, including 32 owned by Black Americans, 15 owned by Hispanic Americans, 2 owned by Native Americans, 8 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 16 owned by other minority Americans.
- **82 small businesses** including 51 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **124 woman-owned** businesses
- **100 veteran-owned** businesses, including 27 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Indiana Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	73	\$136,078,785	-\$12,247,091	-\$24,494,182
Small Businesses	31	\$44,903,465	-\$4,041,312	-\$8,082,624
Small Disadvantaged	51	\$105,698,941	-\$9,512,905	-\$19,025,810
Veteran-Owned	73	\$173,733,554	-\$15,636,020	-\$31,272,041
Service-Disabled Veteran	27	\$17,857,974	-\$1,607,218	-\$3,214,435
Black American	32	\$13,490,510	-\$1,214,146	-\$2,428,292
Hispanic American	15	\$36,782,835	-\$3,310,455	-\$6,620,911
Asian-Pacific Owned	8	\$1,246,538	-\$112,188	-\$224,377
Women-Owned	124	\$110,197,087	-\$9,917,738	-\$19,835,476



The Iowa Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Iowa counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Iowa counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Iowa, using actual 2010 Iowa data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Iowa could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Iowa could lose 4,730 jobs.
- Iowa’s economy could lose \$279 million in lost earnings.
- Iowa could see a \$406 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Iowa could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 216 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 433 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Iowa Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Linn	\$8,725,354,905	\$1,106,389,574	-\$99,575,066	-\$199,150,131
Muscatine	\$762,608,965	\$110,607,117	-\$9,954,641	-\$19,909,282
Des Moines	\$486,393,562	\$96,834,772	-\$8,715,130	-\$17,430,260
Scott	\$681,490,955	\$96,598,173	-\$8,693,836	-\$17,387,672
Polk	\$441,186,398	\$82,874,109	-\$7,458,670	-\$14,917,340



Iowa businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Iowa businesses earned over \$1.59 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Iowa **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$143 million**. Iowa businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Iowa **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$286 million**. Some Iowa businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Iowa's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,878 Iowa businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **22 minority-owned businesses**, including 8 owned by Black Americans, 4 owned by Hispanic Americans, 2 owned by Native Americans, 3 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 5 owned by other minority Americans.
- **24 small businesses** including 15 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **87 woman-owned** businesses
- **56 veteran-owned** businesses, including 11 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Iowa Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	22	\$54,657,625	-\$4,919,186	-\$9,838,373
Small Businesses	9	\$34,092,125	-\$3,068,291	-\$6,136,583
Small Disadvantaged	15	\$60,480,881	-\$5,443,280	-\$10,886,559
Veteran-Owned	45	\$60,891,713	-\$5,480,254	-\$10,960,509
Service-Disabled Veteran	11	\$9,690,563	-\$872,151	-\$1,744,301
Black American	8	\$20,429,856	-\$1,838,687	-\$3,677,374
Hispanic American	4	\$511,455	-\$46,031	-\$92,062
Asian-Pacific Owned	3	\$715,206	-\$64,369	-\$128,737
Women-Owned	87	\$7,669,875	-\$690,289	-\$1,380,578



The Kansas Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Kansas counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Kansas counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Kansas, using actual 2010 Kansas data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Kansas could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Kansas could lose 5,897 jobs.
- Kansas’ economy could lose \$348 million in lost earnings.
- Kansas could see a \$507 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Kansas could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 4,247 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,950 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Kansas Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Sedgwick	\$11,722,985,130	\$1,104,653,247	-\$99,418,796	-\$198,837,592
Johnson	\$2,050,556,396	\$277,654,816	-\$24,988,934	-\$49,977,869
Shawnee	\$431,195,026	\$60,084,020	-\$5,407,562	-\$10,815,124
Crawford	\$429,098,482	\$27,987,659	-\$2,518,889	-\$5,037,779
Geary	\$231,522,277	\$27,183,104	-\$2,446,479	-\$4,892,959



Kansas businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Kansas businesses earned over \$1.61 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Kansas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$145 million**. Kansas businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Kansas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$290 million**. Some Kansas businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Kansas' small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,738 Kansas businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **90 minority-owned businesses**, including 39 owned by Black Americans, 10 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 17 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 19 owned by other minority Americans.
- **81 small businesses** including 52 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **132 woman-owned** businesses
- **95 veteran-owned** businesses, including 33 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Kansas Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	90	\$142,771,334	-\$12,849,421	-\$25,698,841
Small Businesses	29	\$672,503,783	-\$60,525,343	-\$121,050,686
Small Disadvantaged	52	\$77,765,675	-\$6,998,911	-\$13,997,822
Veteran-Owned	62	\$20,754,934	-\$1,867,944	-\$3,735,888
Service-Disabled Veteran	33	\$45,714,752	-\$4,114,328	-\$8,228,656
Black American	39	\$99,117,300	-\$8,920,557	-\$17,841,115
Hispanic American	10	\$2,929,138	-\$263,622	-\$527,245
Asian-Pacific Owned	17	\$7,870,394	-\$708,335	-\$1,416,671
Women-Owned	132	\$82,542,861	-\$7,428,858	-\$14,857,716



The Kentucky Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Kentucky counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Kentucky counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Kentucky, using actual 2010 Kentucky data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Kentucky could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Kentucky could lose 15,739 jobs.
- Kentucky’s economy could lose \$929 million in lost earnings.
- Kentucky could see a \$1.35 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Kentucky could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 7,190 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,241 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Kentucky Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Jefferson	\$24,034,479,881	\$4,043,769,418	-\$363,939,262	-\$727,878,524
Fayette	\$4,271,099,554	\$425,232,143	-\$38,270,894	-\$76,541,789
Christian	\$1,536,295,694	\$246,003,891	-\$22,140,351	-\$44,280,702
Boone	\$448,140,650	\$83,548,689	-\$7,519,382	-\$15,038,765
Hardin	\$604,284,973	\$67,103,127	-\$6,039,282	-\$12,078,563



Kentucky businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Kentucky businesses earned over \$5.17 billion supporting America’s defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Kentucky **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$465 million**. Kentucky businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the “Sequestration” level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Kentucky **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$930 million**. Some Kentucky businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Kentucky’s small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,559 Kentucky businesses** provided goods and services for America’s national defense:

- **60 minority-owned businesses**, including 26 owned by Black Americans, 12 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 6 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 11 owned by other minority Americans.
- **70 small businesses** including 42 “8A” and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB’s)
- **133 woman-owned** businesses
- **97 veteran-owned** businesses, including 25 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Kentucky Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	60	\$103,017,679	-\$9,271,591	-\$18,543,183
Small Businesses	28	\$80,817,215	-\$7,273,550	-\$14,547,099
Small Disadvantaged	42	\$12,827,799	-\$1,154,502	-\$2,309,004
Veteran-Owned	72	\$16,961,251	-\$1,526,513	-\$3,053,025
Service-Disabled Veteran	25	\$43,367,032	-\$3,903,033	-\$7,806,066
Black American	26	\$27,240,259	-\$2,451,623	-\$4,903,247
Hispanic American	12	\$28,049,365	-\$2,524,443	-\$5,048,886
Asian-Pacific Owned	6	\$7,707,611	-\$693,685	-\$1,387,370
Women-Owned	133	\$97,396,396	-\$8,765,676	-\$17,531,352



The Louisiana Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Louisiana counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Louisiana counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Louisiana, using actual 2010 Louisiana data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Louisiana could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Louisiana could lose 17,751 jobs.
- Louisiana’s economy could lose \$1.05 billion in lost earnings.
- Louisiana could see a \$1.53 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Louisiana could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 2,900 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,662 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Louisiana Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Orleans	\$7,537,314,517	\$1,089,004,488	-\$98,010,408	-\$196,020,816
Jefferson	\$8,658,117,828	\$762,590,205	-\$68,633,121	-\$137,266,242
E. Baton Rouge	\$1,795,753,823	\$517,638,808	-\$46,587,495	-\$93,174,989
Saint Tammany	\$2,255,243,718	\$436,004,453	-\$39,240,402	-\$78,480,805
Lafourche	\$824,604,933	\$172,860,730	-\$15,557,466	-\$31,114,933



Louisiana businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Louisiana businesses earned over \$3.59 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Louisiana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$323 million**. Louisiana businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Louisiana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$647 million**. Some Louisiana businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Louisiana's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,361 Louisiana businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **147 minority-owned businesses**, including 87 owned by Black Americans, 25 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 7 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 23 owned by other minority Americans.
- **141 small businesses** including 57 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **145 woman-owned** businesses
- **109 veteran-owned** businesses, including 33 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Louisiana Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	147	\$300,661,918	-\$27,059,574	-\$54,119,147
Small Businesses	84	\$288,475,151	-\$25,962,765	-\$51,925,529
Small Disadvantaged	57	\$81,001,394	-\$7,290,126	-\$14,580,251
Veteran-Owned	76	\$97,084,267	-\$8,737,584	-\$17,475,169
Service-Disabled Veteran	33	\$76,927,188	-\$6,923,447	-\$13,846,894
Black American	87	\$79,121,474	-\$7,120,933	-\$14,241,866
Hispanic American	25	\$73,859,470	-\$6,647,353	-\$13,294,705
Asian-Pacific Owned	7	\$24,469,905	-\$2,202,292	-\$4,404,583
Women-Owned	145	\$260,441,864	-\$23,439,769	-\$46,879,537



The Maine Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Maine counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Maine counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Maine, using actual 2010 Maine data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Maine could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Maine could lose 4,055 jobs.
- Maine’s economy could lose \$239 million in lost earnings.
- Maine could see a \$348 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Maine could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 122 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,737 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Maine Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Sagadahoc	\$7,895,689,607	\$647,314,389	-\$58,258,297	-\$116,516,595
Cumberland	\$1,700,064,599	\$254,716,460	-\$22,924,482	-\$45,848,965
Penobscot	\$559,272,703	\$134,697,641	-\$12,122,788	-\$24,245,576
Waldo	\$505,908,919	\$45,891,959	-\$4,130,276	-\$8,260,553
Somerset	\$62,117,880	\$38,876,696	-\$3,498,903	-\$6,997,806



Maine businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Maine businesses earned over \$1.22 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Maine **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$110 million**. Maine businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Maine **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$220 million**. Some Maine businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Maine's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,015 Maine businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **9 minority-owned businesses**, including 1 owned by Hispanic Americans, 2 owned by Native Americans, 2 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 4 owned by other minority Americans.
- **14 small businesses** including 8 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **26 woman-owned** businesses
- **41 veteran-owned** businesses, including 12 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Maine Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	9	\$161,198,965	-\$14,507,907	-\$29,015,815
Small Businesses	6	\$156,792,206	-\$14,111,299	-\$28,222,598
Small Disadvantaged	8	\$8,311,628	-\$748,047	-\$1,496,093
Veteran-Owned	29	\$3,467,986	-\$312,119	-\$624,238
Service-Disabled Veteran	12	\$5,735,522	-\$516,197	-\$1,032,394
Hispanic American	1	\$536,119	-\$48,251	-\$96,501
Asian-Pacific Owned	2	\$29,400	-\$2,646	-\$5,292
Women-Owned	26	\$16,420,425	-\$1,477,838	-\$2,955,677



The Maryland Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Maryland counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Maryland counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Maryland, using actual 2010 Maryland data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Maryland could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Maryland could lose 36,227 jobs.
- Maryland’s economy could lose \$2.16 billion in lost earnings.
- Maryland could see a \$3.14 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Maryland could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 4,860 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 8,742 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Maryland Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Montgomery	\$51,829,866,973	\$7,165,899,742	-\$644,931,002	-\$1,289,862,005
Howard	\$13,776,706,675	\$1,888,054,685	-\$169,924,928	-\$339,849,857
Anne Arundel	\$14,916,421,729	\$1,661,265,275	-\$149,513,881	-\$299,027,761
Baltimore	\$10,017,123,207	\$1,349,538,022	-\$121,458,427	-\$242,916,854
Prince Georges	\$10,712,830,239	\$1,222,007,412	-\$109,980,671	-\$219,961,343



Maryland businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Maryland businesses earned over \$15.32 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Maryland **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.38 billion**. Maryland businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Maryland **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$2.76 billion**. Some Maryland businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Maryland's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **9,191 Maryland businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **729 minority-owned businesses**, including 393 owned by Black Americans, 100 owned by Hispanic Americans, 17 owned by Native Americans, 113 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 106 owned by other minority Americans.
- **644 small businesses** including 272 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **703 woman-owned** businesses
- **469 veteran-owned** businesses, including 178 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Maryland Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	729	\$2,434,675,602	-\$219,120,813	-\$438,241,626
Small Businesses	372	\$1,537,934,614	-\$138,414,121	-\$276,828,242
Small Disadvantaged	272	\$518,668,734	-\$46,680,188	-\$93,360,376
Veteran-Owned	291	\$364,079,376	-\$32,767,145	-\$65,534,290
Service-Disabled Veteran	178	\$269,737,384	-\$24,276,366	-\$48,552,731
Black American	393	\$871,974,443	-\$78,477,703	-\$156,955,406
Hispanic American	100	\$272,928,264	-\$24,563,545	-\$49,127,089
Asian-Pacific Owned	113	\$708,888,152	-\$63,799,936	-\$127,599,872
Women-Owned	703	\$1,196,010,855	-\$107,640,981	-\$215,281,962



The Massachusetts Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Massachusetts counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Massachusetts counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Massachusetts, using actual 2010 Massachusetts data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Massachusetts could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Massachusetts could lose 38,240 jobs.
- Massachusetts’ economy could lose \$2.27 billion in lost earnings.
- Massachusetts could see a \$3.31 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Massachusetts could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 534 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,730 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Massachusetts Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Middlesex	\$54,084,704,039	\$6,176,359,374	-\$555,872,366	-\$1,111,744,731
Essex	\$25,173,885,603	\$4,154,153,178	-\$373,873,801	-\$747,747,602
Bristol	\$8,461,141,286	\$1,554,666,187	-\$139,919,962	-\$279,839,925
Norfolk	\$12,389,205,417	\$973,104,679	-\$87,579,425	-\$175,158,849
Suffolk	\$2,405,805,546	\$402,084,555	-\$36,187,611	-\$72,375,223



Massachusetts businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Massachusetts businesses earned over \$13.83 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Massachusetts **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.25 billion**. Massachusetts businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Massachusetts **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$2.49 billion**. Some Massachusetts businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Massachusetts' small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **5,800 Massachusetts businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **121 minority-owned businesses**, including 21 owned by Black Americans, 23 owned by Hispanic Americans, 4 owned by Native Americans, 36 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 37 owned by other minority Americans.
- **117 small businesses** including 73 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **226 woman-owned** businesses
- **164 veteran-owned** businesses, including 57 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Massachusetts Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	121	\$341,888,828	-\$30,769,996	-\$61,539,991
Small Businesses	44	\$223,374,482	-\$20,103,704	-\$40,207,408
Small Disadvantaged	73	\$179,800,132	-\$16,182,013	-\$32,364,025
Veteran-Owned	107	\$92,240,348	-\$8,301,632	-\$16,603,263
Service-Disabled Veteran	57	\$51,953,857	-\$4,675,847	-\$9,351,695
Black American	21	\$12,745,658	-\$1,147,109	-\$2,294,219
Hispanic American	23	\$100,250,298	-\$9,022,527	-\$18,045,054
Asian-Pacific Owned	36	\$47,246,684	-\$4,252,202	-\$8,504,403
Women-Owned	226	\$117,409,700	-\$10,566,873	-\$21,133,747



The Michigan Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Michigan counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Michigan counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Michigan, using actual 2010 Michigan data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Michigan could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Michigan could lose 12,398 jobs.
- Michigan’s economy could lose \$732 million in lost earnings.
- Michigan could see a \$1.07 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Michigan could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 476 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,243 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Michigan Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Macomb	\$26,222,795,698	\$2,223,065,041	-\$200,075,862	-\$400,151,723
Wayne	\$3,230,304,299	\$725,673,674	-\$65,310,633	-\$130,621,267
Oakland	\$1,769,492,987	\$252,355,442	-\$22,711,991	-\$45,423,981
Ottawa	\$1,123,887,736	\$183,826,650	-\$16,544,399	-\$33,088,798
Wexford	\$1,222,829,861	\$161,694,201	-\$14,552,479	-\$29,104,957



Michigan businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Michigan businesses earned over \$4.42 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Michigan **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$398 million**. Michigan businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Michigan **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$796 million**. Some Michigan businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Michigan's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **4,133 Michigan businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **153 minority-owned businesses**, including 68 owned by Black Americans, 25 owned by Hispanic Americans, 7 owned by Native Americans, 20 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 33 owned by other minority Americans.
- **144 small businesses** including 92 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **183 woman-owned** businesses
- **191 veteran-owned** businesses, including 62 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Michigan Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	153	\$534,772,846	-\$48,129,558	-\$96,259,116
Small Businesses	52	\$138,774,634	-\$12,489,718	-\$24,979,435
Small Disadvantaged	92	\$66,668,689	-\$6,000,182	-\$12,000,364
Veteran-Owned	129	\$123,888,650	-\$11,149,979	-\$22,299,958
Service-Disabled Veteran	62	\$35,269,512	-\$3,174,256	-\$6,348,512
Black American	68	\$52,343,057	-\$4,710,875	-\$9,421,751
Hispanic American	25	\$42,015,870	-\$3,781,428	-\$7,562,857
Asian-Pacific Owned	20	\$12,462,812	-\$1,121,653	-\$2,243,306
Women-Owned	183	\$80,034,885	-\$7,203,140	-\$14,406,280



The Minnesota Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Minnesota counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Minnesota counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Minnesota, using actual 2010 Minnesota data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Minnesota could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Minnesota could lose 4,619 jobs.
- Minnesota’s economy could lose \$273 million in lost earnings.
- Minnesota could see a \$397 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Minnesota could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 316 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 688 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Minnesota Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Hennepin	\$12,444,936,380	\$894,626,603	-\$80,516,397	-\$161,032,795
Dakota	\$5,454,717,407	\$594,116,407	-\$53,470,479	-\$106,940,958
Anoka	\$4,559,629,213	\$289,795,347	-\$26,081,582	-\$52,163,165
Ramsey	\$838,526,532	\$118,671,081	-\$10,680,398	-\$21,360,795
Saint Louis	\$121,456,411	\$11,078,456	-\$997,061	-\$1,994,122



Minnesota businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Minnesota businesses earned over \$2.00 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Minnesota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$180 million**. Minnesota businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Minnesota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$359 million**. Some Minnesota businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Minnesota's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,095 Minnesota businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **53 minority-owned businesses**, including 14 owned by Black Americans, 7 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 9 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 18 owned by other minority Americans.
- **66 small businesses** including 43 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **100 woman-owned** businesses
- **102 veteran-owned** businesses, including 38 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Minnesota Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	53	\$15,122,587	-\$1,361,033	-\$2,722,066
Small Businesses	23	\$7,252,707	-\$652,744	-\$1,305,487
Small Disadvantaged	43	\$31,071,944	-\$2,796,475	-\$5,592,950
Veteran-Owned	64	\$18,692,976	-\$1,682,368	-\$3,364,736
Service-Disabled Veteran	38	\$16,668,717	-\$1,500,185	-\$3,000,369
Black American	14	\$4,147,249	-\$373,252	-\$746,505
Hispanic American	7	\$2,704,429	-\$243,399	-\$486,797
Asian-Pacific Owned	9	\$1,118,945	-\$100,705	-\$201,410
Women-Owned	100	\$23,272,426	-\$2,094,518	-\$4,189,037



The Mississippi Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Mississippi counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Mississippi counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Mississippi, using actual 2010 Mississippi data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Mississippi could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Mississippi could lose 4,961 jobs.
- Mississippi’s economy could lose \$293 million in lost earnings.
- Mississippi could see a \$426 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Mississippi could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,649 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,281 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Mississippi Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Madison	\$4,139,046,966	\$540,074,709	-\$48,606,726	-\$97,213,451
Harrison	\$1,210,629,678	\$146,953,347	-\$13,225,802	-\$26,451,604
Neshoba	\$844,887,727	\$140,993,672	-\$12,689,431	-\$25,378,862
Jackson	\$18,764,599,939	\$140,635,274	-\$12,657,175	-\$25,314,350
Leflore	\$396,230,508	\$94,319,220	-\$8,488,730	-\$16,977,460



Mississippi businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Mississippi businesses earned over \$1.47 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Mississippi **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$133 million**. Mississippi businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Mississippi **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$265 million**. Some Mississippi businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Mississippi's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,639 Mississippi businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **96 minority-owned businesses**, including 60 owned by Black Americans, 5 owned by Hispanic Americans, 6 owned by Native Americans, 13 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 12 owned by other minority Americans.
- **92 small businesses** including 48 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **147 woman-owned** businesses
- **82 veteran-owned** businesses, including 28 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Mississippi Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	96	\$120,841,209	-\$10,875,709	-\$21,751,418
Small Businesses	44	\$127,012,580	-\$11,431,133	-\$22,862,265
Small Disadvantaged	48	\$57,241,961	-\$5,151,777	-\$10,303,553
Veteran-Owned	54	\$48,821,124	-\$4,393,901	-\$8,787,803
Service-Disabled Veteran	28	\$26,536,924	-\$2,388,323	-\$4,776,647
Black American	60	\$59,685,475	-\$5,371,693	-\$10,743,386
Hispanic American	5	\$2,025,025	-\$182,252	-\$364,505
Asian-Pacific Owned	13	\$10,203,659	-\$918,329	-\$1,836,659
Women-Owned	147	\$70,233,070	-\$6,320,977	-\$12,641,953



The Missouri Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Missouri counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Missouri counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Missouri, using actual 2010 Missouri data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Missouri could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Missouri could lose 31,196 jobs.
- Missouri’s economy could lose \$1.85 billion in lost earnings.
- Missouri could see a \$2.70 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Missouri could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 2,988 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,496 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Missouri Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Saint Louis	\$63,432,961,644	\$6,636,583,863	-\$597,292,571	-\$1,194,585,143
Saint Louis	\$15,846,954,679	\$2,310,446,600	-\$207,940,202	-\$415,880,405
Jackson	\$6,957,611,721	\$1,254,404,619	-\$112,896,420	-\$225,792,840
Saint Charles	\$1,090,515,610	\$188,893,136	-\$17,000,383	-\$34,000,766
Johnson	\$258,378,309	\$74,657,947	-\$6,719,215	-\$13,438,431



Missouri businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Missouri businesses earned over \$10.83 billion supporting America’s defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Missouri **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$975 million**. Missouri businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the “Sequestration” level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Missouri **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.95 billion**. Some Missouri businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Missouri’s small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **4,501 Missouri businesses** provided goods and services for America’s national defense:

- **109 minority-owned businesses**, including 45 owned by Black Americans, 18 owned by Hispanic Americans, 7 owned by Native Americans, 11 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 28 owned by other minority Americans.
- **105 small businesses** including 67 “8A” and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB’s)
- **248 woman-owned** businesses
- **182 veteran-owned** businesses, including 50 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Missouri Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	109	\$567,471,479	-\$51,072,435	-\$102,144,870
Small Businesses	38	\$128,283,836	-\$11,545,546	-\$23,091,091
Small Disadvantaged	67	\$32,223,163	-\$2,900,085	-\$5,800,170
Veteran-Owned	132	\$76,239,031	-\$6,861,513	-\$13,723,026
Service-Disabled Veteran	50	\$29,762,549	-\$2,678,630	-\$5,357,259
Black American	45	\$411,616,795	-\$37,045,513	-\$74,091,026
Hispanic American	18	\$43,754,954	-\$3,937,946	-\$7,875,892
Asian-Pacific Owned	11	\$1,608,553	-\$144,770	-\$289,540
Women-Owned	248	\$99,987,134	-\$8,998,842	-\$17,997,685



The Montana Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Montana counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Montana counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Montana, using actual 2010 Montana data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Montana could lose hundreds of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Montana could lose 950 jobs.
- Montana’s economy could lose \$56 million in lost earnings.
- Montana could see a \$82 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Montana could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 604 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 399 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Montana Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Roosevelt	\$208,011,738	\$65,703,695	-\$5,913,333	-\$11,826,666
Cascade	\$557,095,091	\$62,397,350	-\$5,615,762	-\$11,231,523
Lake	\$543,900,461	\$60,468,826	-\$5,442,195	-\$10,884,389
Yellowstone	\$119,525,069	\$25,854,347	-\$2,326,891	-\$4,653,783
Gallatin	\$122,276,863	\$19,890,247	-\$1,790,122	-\$3,580,245



Montana businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Montana businesses earned over \$294 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Montana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$26 million**. Montana businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Montana **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$53 million**. Some Montana businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Montana's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,072 Montana businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **25 minority-owned businesses**, including 3 owned by Hispanic Americans, 12 owned by Native Americans, 2 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 8 owned by other minority Americans.
- **33 small businesses** including 19 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **65 woman-owned** businesses
- **36 veteran-owned** businesses, including 12 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Montana Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	25	\$128,842,575	-\$11,595,832	-\$23,191,664
Small Businesses	14	\$65,104,781	-\$5,859,431	-\$11,718,861
Small Disadvantaged	19	\$69,604,240	-\$6,264,382	-\$12,528,764
Veteran-Owned	24	\$18,699,626	-\$1,682,966	-\$3,365,933
Service-Disabled Veteran	12	\$11,523,386	-\$1,037,105	-\$2,074,210
Hispanic American	3	\$2,220,894	-\$199,880	-\$399,761
Asian-Pacific Owned	2	\$423,897	-\$38,151	-\$76,301
Women-Owned	65	\$43,472,692	-\$3,912,542	-\$7,825,085



The Nebraska Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Nebraska counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Nebraska counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Nebraska, using actual 2010 Nebraska data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Nebraska could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Nebraska could lose 2,405 jobs.
- Nebraska’s economy could lose \$142 million in lost earnings.
- Nebraska could see a \$207 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Nebraska could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,141 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 946 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Nebraska Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Douglas	\$2,885,775,545	\$496,635,859	-\$44,697,229	-\$89,394,458
Sarpy	\$1,402,290,054	\$211,950,138	-\$19,075,513	-\$38,151,026
Lancaster	\$408,338,405	\$35,645,207	-\$3,208,069	-\$6,416,138
Madison	\$162,303,926	\$26,242,397	-\$2,361,816	-\$4,723,632
Thurston	\$70,668,444	\$17,546,507	-\$1,579,186	-\$3,158,371



Nebraska businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Nebraska businesses earned over \$808 million supporting America’s defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Nebraska **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$73 million**. Nebraska businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the “Sequestration” level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Nebraska **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$145 million**. Some Nebraska businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Nebraska’s small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,332 Nebraska businesses** provided goods and services for America’s national defense:

- **27 minority-owned businesses**, including 8 owned by Black Americans, 9 owned by Hispanic Americans, 3 owned by Native Americans, 3 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 4 owned by other minority Americans.
- **32 small businesses** including 10 “8A” and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB’s)
- **45 woman-owned** businesses
- **52 veteran-owned** businesses, including 23 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Nebraska Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	27	\$85,659,957	-\$7,709,396	-\$15,418,793
Small Businesses	22	\$93,868,666	-\$8,448,180	-\$16,896,361
Small Disadvantaged	10	\$8,757,906	-\$788,212	-\$1,576,423
Veteran-Owned	29	\$12,138,610	-\$1,092,475	-\$2,184,950
Service-Disabled Veteran	23	\$46,961,252	-\$4,226,513	-\$8,453,026
Black American	8	\$30,383,472	-\$2,734,513	-\$5,469,025
Hispanic American	9	\$18,627,024	-\$1,676,432	-\$3,352,864
Asian-Pacific Owned	3	\$259,386	-\$23,345	-\$46,689
Women-Owned	45	\$17,406,483	-\$1,566,584	-\$3,133,167



The Nevada Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Nevada counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Nevada counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Nevada, using actual 2010 Nevada data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Nevada could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Nevada could lose 3,995 jobs.
- Nevada’s economy could lose \$236 million in lost earnings.
- Nevada could see a \$285 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Nevada could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,672 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 580 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Nevada Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Washoe	\$3,018,211,739	\$749,464,084	-\$67,451,770	-\$134,903,540
Clark	\$4,817,052,783	\$392,667,124	-\$35,340,043	-\$70,680,085
Mineral	\$293,170,152	\$50,958,633	-\$4,586,277	-\$9,172,554
Douglas	\$148,419,920	\$31,951,844	-\$2,875,666	-\$5,751,332
Carson City	\$137,360,127	\$12,105,954	-\$1,089,536	-\$2,179,072



Nevada businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Nevada businesses earned over \$1.25 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Nevada **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$112 million**. Nevada businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Nevada **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$225 million**. Some Nevada businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Nevada's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,514 Nevada businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **73 minority-owned businesses**, including 20 owned by Black Americans, 19 owned by Hispanic Americans, 3 owned by Native Americans, 23 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 8 owned by other minority Americans.
- **74 small businesses** including 47 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **103 woman-owned** businesses
- **85 veteran-owned** businesses, including 27 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Nevada Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	73	\$48,273,982	-\$4,344,659	-\$8,689,317
Small Businesses	27	\$48,232,017	-\$4,340,882	-\$8,681,763
Small Disadvantaged	47	\$14,897,178	-\$1,340,746	-\$2,681,492
Veteran-Owned	58	\$26,781,693	-\$2,410,352	-\$4,820,705
Service-Disabled Veteran	27	\$41,754,817	-\$3,757,934	-\$7,515,867
Black American	20	\$8,762,283	-\$788,606	-\$1,577,211
Hispanic American	19	\$16,412,777	-\$1,477,150	-\$2,954,300
Asian-Pacific Owned	23	\$12,659,391	-\$1,139,345	-\$2,278,690
Women-Owned	103	\$786,020,842	-\$70,741,879	-\$141,483,757



The New Hampshire Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on New Hampshire counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit New Hampshire counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect New Hampshire, using actual 2010 New Hampshire data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that New Hampshire could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- New Hampshire could lose 3,321 jobs.
- New Hampshire’s economy could lose \$196 million in lost earnings.
- New Hampshire could see a \$285 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate New Hampshire could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 113 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 262 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

New Hampshire Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Hillsborough	\$8,161,923,160	\$750,202,114	-\$67,518,193	-\$135,036,386
Rockingham	\$1,782,791,386	\$212,939,844	-\$19,164,587	-\$38,329,173
Grafton	\$483,562,449	\$51,509,250	-\$4,635,833	-\$9,271,665
Sullivan	\$229,018,535	\$43,592,732	-\$3,923,346	-\$7,846,692
Merrimack	\$89,461,591	\$11,180,031	-\$1,006,203	-\$2,012,406



New Hampshire businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows New Hampshire businesses earned over \$1.09 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, New Hampshire **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$98 million**. New Hampshire businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, New Hampshire **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$196 million**. Some New Hampshire businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, New Hampshire's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,385 New Hampshire businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **16 minority-owned businesses**, including 3 owned by Black Americans, 4 owned by Hispanic Americans, 2 owned by Native Americans, 4 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 3 owned by other minority Americans.
- **21 small businesses** including 18 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **55 woman-owned** businesses
- **61 veteran-owned** businesses, including 16 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

New Hampshire Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	16	\$4,724,085	-\$425,168	-\$850,335
Small Businesses	3	\$661,306	-\$59,518	-\$119,035
Small Disadvantaged	18	\$12,899,655	-\$1,160,969	-\$2,321,938
Veteran-Owned	45	\$42,363,036	-\$3,812,673	-\$7,625,347
Service-Disabled Veteran	16	\$19,170,018	-\$1,725,302	-\$3,450,603
Black American	3	\$289,838	-\$26,085	-\$52,171
Hispanic American	4	\$414,164	-\$37,275	-\$74,550
Asian-Pacific Owned	4	\$571,575	-\$51,442	-\$102,884
Women-Owned	55	\$10,048,008	-\$904,321	-\$1,808,642



The New Jersey Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on New Jersey counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit New Jersey counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect New Jersey, using actual 2010 New Jersey data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that New Jersey could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- New Jersey could lose 23,870 jobs.
- New Jersey’s economy could lose \$1.41 billion in lost earnings.
- New Jersey could see a \$2.05 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate New Jersey could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,112 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 3,804 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

New Jersey Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Monmouth	\$11,985,446,139	\$2,730,188,371	-\$245,716,963	-\$491,433,926
Burlington	\$17,010,427,751	\$2,161,860,705	-\$194,567,471	-\$389,134,942
Morris	\$4,521,863,369	\$598,614,023	-\$53,875,264	-\$107,750,528
Camden	\$3,906,548,120	\$511,617,798	-\$46,045,604	-\$92,091,207
Essex	\$3,171,498,769	\$459,293,934	-\$41,336,456	-\$82,672,911



New Jersey businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows New Jersey businesses earned over \$8.45 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, New Jersey **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$761 million**. New Jersey businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, New Jersey **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.52 billion**. Some New Jersey businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, New Jersey's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **5,573 New Jersey businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **229 minority-owned businesses**, including 50 owned by Black Americans, 67 owned by Hispanic Americans, 6 owned by Native Americans, 46 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 60 owned by other minority Americans.
- **188 small businesses** including 91 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **283 woman-owned** businesses
- **184 veteran-owned** businesses, including 43 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

New Jersey Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	229	\$567,200,582	-\$51,048,054	-\$102,096,109
Small Businesses	97	\$373,077,155	-\$33,576,945	-\$67,153,891
Small Disadvantaged	91	\$216,199,470	-\$19,457,953	-\$38,915,906
Veteran-Owned	141	\$222,948,324	-\$20,065,350	-\$40,130,700
Service-Disabled Veteran	43	\$64,004,771	-\$5,760,430	-\$11,520,859
Black American	50	\$150,742,227	-\$13,566,801	-\$27,133,602
Hispanic American	67	\$158,933,065	-\$14,303,976	-\$28,607,953
Asian-Pacific Owned	46	\$83,576,649	-\$7,521,899	-\$15,043,797
Women-Owned	283	\$252,672,485	-\$22,740,525	-\$45,481,049



The New Mexico Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on New Mexico counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit New Mexico counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect New Mexico, using actual 2010 New Mexico data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that New Mexico could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- New Mexico could lose 4,619 jobs.
- New Mexico’s economy could lose \$273 million in lost earnings.
- New Mexico could see a \$397 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate New Mexico could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,840 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,757 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

New Mexico Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Bernalillo	\$6,293,272,583	\$598,189,884	-\$53,837,092	-\$107,674,183
Dona Ana	\$1,872,202,022	\$219,612,380	-\$19,765,115	-\$39,530,230
Otero	\$386,802,700	\$46,111,372	-\$4,150,024	-\$8,300,047
Santa Fe	\$285,917,337	\$31,638,670	-\$2,847,480	-\$5,694,961
Rio Arriba	\$367,441,544	\$30,885,869	-\$2,779,728	-\$5,559,457



New Mexico businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows New Mexico businesses earned over \$997 million supporting America’s defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, New Mexico **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$90 million**. New Mexico businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the “Sequestration” level of at least 18% in defense cuts, New Mexico **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$179 million**. Some New Mexico businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, New Mexico’s small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,005 New Mexico businesses** provided goods and services for America’s national defense:

- **201 minority-owned businesses**, including 10 owned by Black Americans, 133 owned by Hispanic Americans, 17 owned by Native Americans, 10 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 31 owned by other minority Americans.
- **159 small businesses** including 68 “8A” and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB’s)**
- **157 woman-owned** businesses
- **76 veteran-owned** businesses, including 28 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

New Mexico Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	201	\$292,968,730	-\$26,367,187	-\$52,734,373
Small Businesses	91	\$168,396,265	-\$15,155,664	-\$30,311,329
Small Disadvantaged	68	\$103,015,364	-\$9,271,383	-\$18,542,766
Veteran-Owned	48	\$10,506,208	-\$945,559	-\$1,891,118
Service-Disabled Veteran	28	\$33,107,109	-\$2,979,640	-\$5,959,280
Black American	10	\$6,415,463	-\$577,392	-\$1,154,783
Hispanic American	133	\$193,892,116	-\$17,450,291	-\$34,900,582
Asian-Pacific Owned	10	\$27,918,033	-\$2,512,623	-\$5,025,246
Women-Owned	157	\$150,851,907	-\$13,576,672	-\$27,153,344



The New York Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on New York counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit New York counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect New York, using actual 2010 New York data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that New York could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- New York could lose 26,768 jobs.
- New York’s economy could lose \$1.58 billion in lost earnings.
- New York could see a \$2.30 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate New York could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 4,926 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 3,080 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

New York Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Monroe	\$7,697,388,879	\$1,824,118,145	-\$164,170,640	-\$328,341,279
Nassau	\$10,552,224,378	\$1,411,425,882	-\$127,028,334	-\$254,056,669
Onondaga	\$6,615,084,411	\$1,091,807,536	-\$98,262,682	-\$196,525,364
New York	\$6,141,240,830	\$872,561,034	-\$78,530,496	-\$157,060,992
Tioga	\$8,574,728,603	\$761,939,714	-\$68,574,577	-\$137,149,154



New York businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows New York businesses earned over \$8.88 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, New York **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$799 million**. New York businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, New York **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.60 billion**. Some New York businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, New York's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **8,201 New York businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **212 minority-owned businesses**, including 58 owned by Black Americans, 47 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 49 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 53 owned by other minority Americans.
- **207 small businesses** including 129 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **406 woman-owned** businesses
- **272 veteran-owned** businesses, including 61 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

New York Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	212	\$1,912,814,581	-\$172,153,319	-\$344,306,638
Small Businesses	78	\$1,813,842,607	-\$163,245,841	-\$326,491,682
Small Disadvantaged	129	\$125,769,544	-\$11,319,259	-\$22,638,519
Veteran-Owned	211	\$314,918,664	-\$28,342,681	-\$56,685,362
Service-Disabled Veteran	61	\$1,787,335,595	-\$160,860,210	-\$321,720,420
Black American	58	\$35,163,031	-\$3,164,673	-\$6,329,346
Hispanic American	47	\$51,912,264	-\$4,672,104	-\$9,344,208
Asian-Pacific Owned	49	\$1,738,742,228	-\$156,486,807	-\$312,973,613
Women-Owned	406	\$330,519,418	-\$29,746,749	-\$59,493,498



The North Carolina Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on North Carolina counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit North Carolina counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect North Carolina, using actual 2010 North Carolina data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that N. Carolina could lose tens of thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- North Carolina could lose 11,019 jobs.
- North Carolina’s economy could lose \$650 million in lost earnings.
- North Carolina could see a \$947 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate North Carolina could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 19,346 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 5,107 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

North Carolina Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Cumberland	\$1,580,561,835	\$313,916,577	-\$28,252,493	-\$56,504,986
Wake	\$1,649,385,017	\$242,595,375	-\$21,833,585	-\$43,667,169
Mecklenburg	\$4,179,541,676	\$237,975,409	-\$21,417,788	-\$42,835,575
Camden	\$314,904,324	\$225,199,964	-\$20,267,998	-\$40,535,995
Guilford	\$2,077,971,628	\$175,992,425	-\$15,839,319	-\$31,678,638



North Carolina businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows North Carolina businesses earned over \$2.38 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, North Carolina **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$215 million**. North Carolina businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, North Carolina **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$429 million**. Some North Carolina businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, North Carolina's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **6,188 North Carolina businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **205 minority-owned businesses**, including 100 owned by Black Americans, 41 owned by Hispanic Americans, 19 owned by Native Americans, 18 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 27 owned by other minority Americans.
- **196 small businesses** including 129 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **404 woman-owned** businesses
- **355 veteran-owned** businesses, including 144 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

North Carolina Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	205	\$350,403,504	-\$31,536,317	-\$63,072,633
Small Businesses	67	\$277,964,130	-\$25,016,773	-\$50,033,545
Small Disadvantaged	129	\$119,518,740	-\$10,756,687	-\$21,513,374
Veteran-Owned	211	\$487,154,157	-\$43,843,876	-\$87,687,752
Service-Disabled Veteran	144	\$270,258,438	-\$24,323,260	-\$48,646,521
Black American	100	\$45,846,126	-\$4,126,152	-\$8,252,303
Hispanic American	41	\$159,648,530	-\$14,368,368	-\$28,736,737
Asian-Pacific Owned	18	\$12,420,120	-\$1,117,811	-\$2,235,622
Women-Owned	404	\$175,641,152	-\$15,807,704	-\$31,615,409



The North Dakota Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on North Dakota counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit North Dakota counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect North Dakota, using actual 2010 North Dakota data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that North Dakota could lose hundreds of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- North Dakota could lose 875 jobs.
- North Dakota’s economy could lose \$52 million in lost earnings.
- North Dakota could see a \$75 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate North Dakota could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,202 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 478 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

North Dakota Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Grand Forks	\$437,138,537	\$34,455,784	-\$3,101,021	-\$6,202,041
Ward	\$565,179,480	\$31,193,172	-\$2,807,386	-\$5,614,771
Cass	\$309,904,752	\$28,178,664	-\$2,536,080	-\$5,072,160
Benson	\$67,915,780	\$26,903,071	-\$2,421,276	-\$4,842,553
Morton	\$26,607,456	\$9,184,647	-\$826,618	-\$1,653,237



North Dakota businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows North Dakota businesses earned over \$164 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, North Dakota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$15 million**. North Dakota businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, North Dakota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$30 million**. Some North Dakota businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, North Dakota's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,035 North Dakota businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **24 minority-owned businesses**, including 6 owned by Native Americans, 1 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 17 owned by other minority Americans.
- **29 small businesses** including 13 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **44 woman-owned** businesses
- **26 veteran-owned** businesses, including 10 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

North Dakota Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	24	\$54,673,037	-\$4,920,574	-\$9,841,147
Small Businesses	16	\$62,975,728	-\$5,667,816	-\$11,335,631
Small Disadvantaged	13	\$9,155,601	-\$824,004	-\$1,648,008
Veteran-Owned	16	\$10,454,574	-\$940,912	-\$1,881,823
Service-Disabled Veteran	10	\$4,394,011	-\$395,461	-\$790,922
Asian-Pacific Owned	1	\$6,200	-\$558	-\$1,116
Women-Owned	44	\$42,895,188	-\$3,860,567	-\$7,721,134



The Ohio Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Ohio counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Ohio counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Ohio, using actual 2010 Ohio data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Ohio could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Ohio could lose 18,424 jobs.
- Ohio’s economy could lose \$1.09 billion in lost earnings.
- Ohio could see a \$1.58 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Ohio could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,377 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 6,250 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Ohio Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Hamilton	\$18,401,088,003	\$2,099,709,885	-\$188,973,897	-\$377,947,794
Franklin	\$11,188,669,612	\$1,812,397,071	-\$163,115,743	-\$326,231,486
Montgomery	\$4,111,546,562	\$538,979,101	-\$48,508,121	-\$97,016,242
Greene	\$5,709,090,542	\$496,579,890	-\$44,692,192	-\$89,384,384
Summit	\$3,587,244,020	\$439,908,926	-\$39,591,805	-\$79,183,610



Ohio businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Ohio businesses earned over \$6.62 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Ohio **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$596 million**. Ohio businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Ohio **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.19 billion**. Some Ohio businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Ohio's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **6,433 Ohio businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **213 minority-owned businesses**, including 85 owned by Black Americans, 20 owned by Hispanic Americans, 8 owned by Native Americans, 41 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 59 owned by other minority Americans.
- **199 small businesses** including 125 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **310 woman-owned** businesses
- **261 veteran-owned** businesses, including 65 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Ohio Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	213	\$455,731,144	-\$41,015,805	-\$82,031,609
Small Businesses	74	\$172,336,148	-\$15,510,254	-\$31,020,508
Small Disadvantaged	125	\$248,924,919	-\$22,403,244	-\$44,806,487
Veteran-Owned	196	\$213,980,878	-\$19,258,280	-\$38,516,560
Service-Disabled Veteran	65	\$735,942,150	-\$66,234,796	-\$132,469,592
Black American	85	\$197,317,836	-\$17,758,606	-\$35,517,212
Hispanic American	20	\$68,757,580	-\$6,188,182	-\$12,376,365
Asian-Pacific Owned	41	\$32,135,837	-\$2,892,225	-\$5,784,451
Women-Owned	310	\$452,230,156	-\$40,700,716	-\$81,401,431



The Oklahoma Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Oklahoma counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Oklahoma counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Oklahoma, using actual 2010 Oklahoma data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Oklahoma could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Oklahoma could lose 7,326 jobs.
- Oklahoma’s economy could lose \$432 million in lost earnings.
- Oklahoma could see a \$629 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Oklahoma could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 3,612 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 5,529 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Oklahoma Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Oklahoma	\$10,004,622,123	\$938,226,432	-\$84,440,382	-\$168,880,764
Tulsa	\$2,875,301,954	\$402,373,307	-\$36,213,599	-\$72,427,198
Washington	\$1,708,485,238	\$176,379,521	-\$15,874,158	-\$31,748,315
Comanche	\$819,606,728	\$89,956,872	-\$8,096,119	-\$16,192,238
Cleveland	\$296,546,884	\$81,530,133	-\$7,337,712	-\$14,675,425



Oklahoma businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Oklahoma businesses earned over \$2.15 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Oklahoma **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$193 million**. Oklahoma businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Oklahoma **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$387 million**. Some Oklahoma businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Oklahoma's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,119 Oklahoma businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **199 minority-owned businesses**, including 33 owned by Black Americans, 9 owned by Hispanic Americans, 66 owned by Native Americans, 11 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 80 owned by other minority Americans.
- **162 small businesses** including 71 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **198 woman-owned** businesses
- **143 veteran-owned** businesses, including 45 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Oklahoma Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	199	\$680,859,835	-\$61,277,388	-\$122,554,775
Small Businesses	91	\$394,133,841	-\$35,472,047	-\$70,944,094
Small Disadvantaged	71	\$216,411,404	-\$19,477,027	-\$38,954,054
Veteran-Owned	98	\$202,301,369	-\$18,207,124	-\$36,414,248
Service-Disabled Veteran	45	\$95,796,640	-\$8,621,698	-\$17,243,396
Black American	33	\$62,454,128	-\$5,620,872	-\$11,241,743
Hispanic American	9	\$33,531,406	-\$3,017,827	-\$6,035,653
Asian-Pacific Owned	11	\$8,442,810	-\$759,853	-\$1,519,706
Women-Owned	198	\$179,005,467	-\$16,110,493	-\$32,220,985



The Oregon Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Oregon counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Oregon counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Oregon, using actual 2010 Oregon data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Oregon could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Oregon could lose 2,707 jobs.
- Oregon’s economy could lose \$160 million in lost earnings.
- Oregon could see a \$233 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Oregon could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 269 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 890 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Oregon Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Multnomah	\$3,426,027,076	\$335,661,683	-\$30,209,553	-\$60,419,105
Clackamas	\$1,353,747,730	\$132,642,571	-\$11,937,832	-\$23,875,664
Umatilla	\$1,104,734,894	\$90,938,635	-\$8,184,477	-\$16,368,955
Washington	\$714,908,757	\$87,026,589	-\$7,832,393	-\$15,664,787
Yamhill	\$218,836,073	\$85,390,637	-\$7,685,158	-\$15,370,315



Oregon businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Oregon businesses earned over \$928 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Oregon **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$83 million**. Oregon businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Oregon **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$167 million**. Some Oregon businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Oregon's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,626 Oregon businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **59 minority-owned businesses**, including 7 owned by Black Americans, 16 owned by Hispanic Americans, 7 owned by Native Americans, 17 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 12 owned by other minority Americans.
- **55 small businesses** including 39 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **125 woman-owned** businesses
- **89 veteran-owned** businesses, including 18 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Oregon Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	59	\$53,765,722	-\$4,838,915	-\$9,677,830
Small Businesses	16	\$28,734,935	-\$2,586,144	-\$5,172,289
Small Disadvantaged	39	\$30,607,980	-\$2,754,718	-\$5,509,437
Veteran-Owned	71	\$60,787,166	-\$5,470,845	-\$10,941,690
Service-Disabled Veteran	18	\$1,808,282	-\$162,745	-\$325,491
Black American	7	\$10,325,172	-\$929,266	-\$1,858,531
Hispanic American	16	\$2,251,993	-\$202,679	-\$405,359
Asian-Pacific Owned	17	\$38,826,187	-\$3,494,357	-\$6,988,714
Women-Owned	125	\$54,093,817	-\$4,868,444	-\$9,736,887



The Pennsylvania Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Pennsylvania counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Pennsylvania counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Pennsylvania, using actual 2010 Pennsylvania data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Pennsylvania could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Pennsylvania could lose 36,157 jobs.
- Pennsylvania’s economy could lose \$2.13 billion in lost earnings.
- Pennsylvania could see a \$3.11 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Pennsylvania could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 869 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 6,777 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Pennsylvania Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Delaware	\$23,031,099,387	\$2,448,620,063	-\$220,375,814	-\$440,751,629
Allegheny	\$15,195,189,231	\$1,739,174,826	-\$156,525,741	-\$313,051,481
Montgomery	\$7,082,097,835	\$1,080,406,840	-\$97,236,619	-\$194,473,239
York	\$13,896,105,202	\$1,016,899,221	-\$91,520,934	-\$183,041,867
Dauphin	\$4,821,935,130	\$698,834,975	-\$62,895,150	-\$125,790,300



Pennsylvania businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Pennsylvania businesses earned over \$10.39 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Pennsylvania **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$935 million**. Pennsylvania businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Pennsylvania **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.87 billion**. Some Pennsylvania businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Pennsylvania's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **8,504 Pennsylvania businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **159 minority-owned businesses**, including 61 owned by Black Americans, 24 owned by Hispanic Americans, 6 owned by Native Americans, 35 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 33 owned by other minority Americans.
- **195 small businesses** including 126 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **397 woman-owned** businesses
- **323 veteran-owned** businesses, including 88 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Pennsylvania Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	159	\$577,219,855	-\$51,949,789	-\$103,899,578
Small Businesses	69	\$423,746,273	-\$38,137,166	-\$76,274,332
Small Disadvantaged	126	\$370,409,494	-\$33,336,856	-\$66,673,712
Veteran-Owned	235	\$114,546,839	-\$10,309,216	-\$20,618,432
Service-Disabled Veteran	88	\$411,581,418	-\$37,042,329	-\$74,084,658
Black American	61	\$55,835,584	-\$5,025,203	-\$10,050,406
Hispanic American	24	\$55,967,475	-\$5,037,073	-\$10,074,146
Asian-Pacific Owned	35	\$284,617,322	-\$25,615,560	-\$51,231,120
Women-Owned	397	\$271,211,410	-\$24,409,028	-\$48,818,056



The Rhode Island Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Rhode Island counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Rhode Island counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Rhode Island, using actual 2010 Rhode Island data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Rhode Island could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Rhode Island could lose 2,355 jobs.
- Rhode Island’s economy could lose \$139 million in lost earnings.
- Rhode Island could see a \$202 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Rhode Island could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 248 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,093 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Rhode Island Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Newport	\$3,114,264,544	\$340,498,241	-\$30,644,843	-\$61,289,686
Providence	\$486,651,477	\$67,539,857	-\$6,078,587	-\$12,157,175
Washington	\$134,750,457	\$20,799,837	-\$1,871,985	-\$3,743,971
Kent	\$77,071,079	\$8,836,787	-\$795,311	-\$1,590,622
Bristol	\$52,029,178	\$2,521,408	-\$226,927	-\$453,853



Rhode Island businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Rhode Island businesses earned over \$440 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Rhode Island **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$40 million**. Rhode Island businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Rhode Island **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$79 million**. Some Rhode Island businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Rhode Island's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **912 Rhode Island businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **7 minority-owned businesses**, including 2 owned by Black Americans, 1 owned by Hispanic Americans, 1 owned by Native Americans, 1 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 2 owned by other minority Americans.
- **13 small businesses** including 11 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **39 woman-owned** businesses
- **36 veteran-owned** businesses, including 8 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Rhode Island Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	7	\$301,378	-\$27,124	-\$54,248
Small Businesses	2	-\$2,208,905	\$198,801	\$397,603
Small Disadvantaged	11	\$4,852,036	-\$436,683	-\$873,367
Veteran-Owned	28	\$98,137,700	-\$8,832,393	-\$17,664,787
Service-Disabled Veteran	8	\$4,235,865	-\$381,228	-\$762,456
Black American	2	\$124,468	-\$11,202	-\$22,404
Hispanic American	1	\$4,205	-\$378	-\$757
Asian-Pacific Owned	1	\$2,501	-\$225	-\$450
Women-Owned	39	\$8,161,115	-\$734,500	-\$1,469,001



The South Carolina Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on South Carolina counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit South Carolina counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect South Carolina, using actual 2010 South Carolina data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that S. Carolina could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- South Carolina could lose 13,666 jobs.
- South Carolina’s economy could lose \$807 million in lost earnings.
- South Carolina could see a \$1.17 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate South Carolina could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 5,420 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 2,602 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

South Carolina Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Greenville	\$6,503,998,695	\$2,193,320,843	-\$197,398,884	-\$394,797,767
Berkeley	\$4,477,730,031	\$679,520,038	-\$61,156,806	-\$122,313,612
Charleston	\$3,501,014,606	\$426,848,953	-\$38,416,407	-\$76,832,815
Richland	\$2,383,341,502	\$206,475,169	-\$18,582,766	-\$37,165,532
Aiken	\$1,428,293,774	\$153,945,803	-\$13,855,123	-\$27,710,246



South Carolina businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows South Carolina businesses earned over \$4.02 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, South Carolina **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$362 million**. South Carolina businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, South Carolina **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$724 million**. Some South Carolina businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, South Carolina's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,137 South Carolina businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **112 minority-owned businesses**, including 65 owned by Black Americans, 16 owned by Hispanic Americans, 5 owned by Native Americans, 12 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 14 owned by other minority Americans.
- **104 small businesses** including 55 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **176 woman-owned** businesses
- **194 veteran-owned** businesses, including 75 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

South Carolina Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	112	\$152,249,109	-\$13,702,420	-\$27,404,841
Small Businesses	49	\$144,136,622	-\$12,972,296	-\$25,944,593
Small Disadvantaged	55	\$9,137,758	-\$822,398	-\$1,644,797
Veteran-Owned	119	\$87,106,392	-\$7,839,576	-\$15,679,151
Service-Disabled Veteran	75	\$66,772,926	-\$6,009,564	-\$12,019,127
Black American	65	\$68,117,002	-\$6,130,530	-\$12,261,061
Hispanic American	16	\$39,612,277	-\$3,565,105	-\$7,130,210
Asian-Pacific Owned	12	\$6,139,219	-\$552,530	-\$1,105,059
Women-Owned	176	\$101,479,470	-\$9,133,153	-\$18,266,305



The South Dakota Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on South Dakota counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit South Dakota counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect South Dakota, using actual 2010 South Dakota data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that South Dakota could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- South Dakota could lose 1,701 jobs.
- South Dakota’s economy could lose \$100 million in lost earnings.
- South Dakota could see a \$146 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate South Dakota could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 652 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 347 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

South Dakota Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Union	\$1,824,367,226	\$269,240,388	-\$24,231,636	-\$48,463,272
Pennington	\$567,810,193	\$92,379,860	-\$8,314,188	-\$16,628,375
Minnehaha	\$208,309,936	\$56,036,933	-\$5,043,324	-\$10,086,648
Brookings	\$15,695,955	\$6,407,583	-\$576,682	-\$1,153,365
Yankton	\$16,324,140	\$4,918,760	-\$442,688	-\$885,377



South Dakota businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows South Dakota businesses earned over \$444 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, South Dakota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$40 million**. South Dakota businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, South Dakota **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$80 million**. Some South Dakota businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, South Dakota's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,174 South Dakota businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **19 minority-owned businesses**, including 1 owned by Black Americans, 4 owned by Hispanic Americans, 8 owned by Native Americans, and 6 owned by other minority Americans.
- **22 small businesses** including 13 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **45 woman-owned** businesses
- **53 veteran-owned** businesses, including 15 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

South Dakota Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	19	\$6,808,960	-\$612,806	-\$1,225,613
Small Businesses	9	\$3,457,688	-\$311,192	-\$622,384
Small Disadvantaged	13	\$4,139,150	-\$372,524	-\$745,047
Veteran-Owned	38	\$13,549,922	-\$1,219,493	-\$2,438,986
Service-Disabled Veteran	15	\$9,886,967	-\$889,827	-\$1,779,654
Black American	1	\$2,606	-\$235	-\$469
Hispanic American	4	\$2,392,467	-\$215,322	-\$430,644
Women-Owned	45	\$6,338,145	-\$570,433	-\$1,140,866



The Tennessee Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Tennessee counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Tennessee counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Tennessee, using actual 2010 Tennessee data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Tennessee could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Tennessee could lose 9,419 jobs.
- Tennessee’s economy could lose \$556 million in lost earnings.
- Tennessee could see a \$809 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Tennessee could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 585 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 1,992 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Tennessee Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Shelby	\$9,863,843,281	\$1,604,748,257	-\$144,427,349	-\$288,854,698
Coffee	\$6,269,089,980	\$733,048,184	-\$65,974,339	-\$131,948,678
Knox	\$2,092,901,848	\$235,034,078	-\$21,153,068	-\$42,306,136
Sullivan	\$674,624,009	\$205,669,376	-\$18,510,245	-\$37,020,489
Hardeman	\$613,231,860	\$160,739,526	-\$14,466,558	-\$28,933,116



Tennessee businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Tennessee businesses earned over \$3.71 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Tennessee **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$334 million**. Tennessee businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Tennessee **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$668 million**. Some Tennessee businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Tennessee's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **3,458 Tennessee businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **121 minority-owned businesses**, including 58 owned by Black Americans, 16 owned by Hispanic Americans, 7 owned by Native Americans, 18 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 22 owned by other minority Americans.
- **113 small businesses** including 60 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **161 woman-owned** businesses
- **144 veteran-owned** businesses, including 58 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Tennessee Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	121	\$221,735,722	-\$19,956,216	-\$39,912,432
Small Businesses	53	\$187,157,047	-\$16,844,135	-\$33,688,270
Small Disadvantaged	60	\$32,429,806	-\$2,918,683	-\$5,837,365
Veteran-Owned	86	\$185,010,218	-\$16,650,920	-\$33,301,841
Service-Disabled Veteran	58	\$61,800,025	-\$5,562,002	-\$11,124,005
Black American	58	\$58,326,345	-\$5,249,371	-\$10,498,743
Hispanic American	16	\$15,256,704	-\$1,373,103	-\$2,746,207
Asian-Pacific Owned	18	\$16,613,740	-\$1,495,237	-\$2,990,473
Women-Owned	161	\$160,243,039	-\$14,421,874	-\$28,843,748



The Texas Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Texas counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Texas counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Texas, using actual 2010 Texas data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Texas could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Texas could lose 91,575 jobs.
- Texas’ economy could lose \$5.44 billion in lost earnings.
- Texas could see a \$7.92 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Texas could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 21,925 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 12,014 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Texas Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Tarrant	\$108,376,257,479	\$12,038,299,092	-\$1,083,446,961	-\$2,166,893,923
Harris	\$63,830,313,769	\$5,546,715,808	-\$499,204,443	-\$998,408,885
Dallas	\$28,728,926,944	\$3,919,222,710	-\$352,730,058	-\$705,460,116
Bexar	\$27,701,876,869	\$3,275,834,568	-\$294,825,123	-\$589,650,246
Potter	\$15,312,173,039	\$2,787,094,593	-\$250,838,523	-\$501,677,047



Texas businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Texas businesses earned over \$35.31 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Texas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$3.18 billion**. Texas businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Texas **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$6.36 billion**. Some Texas businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Texas' small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **14,612 Texas businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **1,026 minority-owned businesses**, including 223 owned by Black Americans, 562 owned by Hispanic Americans, 37 owned by Native Americans, 87 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 117 owned by other minority Americans.
- **810 small businesses** including 401 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **987 woman-owned** businesses
- **721 veteran-owned** businesses, including 267 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Texas Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	1,026	\$2,205,789,099	-\$198,521,027	-\$397,042,054
Small Businesses	409	\$8,570,149,424	-\$771,313,479	-\$1,542,626,958
Small Disadvantaged	401	\$469,380,331	-\$42,244,231	-\$84,488,463
Veteran-Owned	454	\$844,249,110	-\$75,982,423	-\$151,964,846
Service-Disabled Veteran	267	\$747,866,264	-\$67,307,966	-\$134,615,933
Black American	223	\$152,663,917	-\$13,739,753	-\$27,479,506
Hispanic American	562	\$1,276,548,658	-\$114,889,384	-\$229,778,768
Asian-Pacific Owned	87	\$340,375,780	-\$30,633,821	-\$61,267,643
Women-Owned	987	\$901,760,348	-\$81,158,435	-\$162,316,869



The Utah Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Utah counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Utah counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Utah, using actual 2010 Utah data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Utah could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Utah could lose 7,658 jobs.
- Utah’s economy could lose \$452 million in lost earnings.
- Utah could see a \$658 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Utah could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 1,040 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 3,705 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Utah Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Salt Lake	\$7,103,326,244	\$1,332,626,254	-\$119,936,368	-\$239,872,735
Davis	\$8,329,369,726	\$665,244,114	-\$59,871,973	-\$119,743,945
Tooele	\$1,348,194,382	\$278,603,658	-\$25,074,330	-\$50,148,660
Weber	\$928,858,927	\$121,123,076	-\$10,901,077	-\$21,802,155
Box Elder	\$689,959,435	\$104,791,986	-\$9,431,279	-\$18,862,558



Utah businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Utah businesses earned over \$2.66 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Utah **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$239 million**. Utah businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Utah **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$478 million**. Some Utah businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Utah's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,468 Utah businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **82 minority-owned businesses**, including 2 owned by Black Americans, 25 owned by Hispanic Americans, 6 owned by Native Americans, 33 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 16 owned by other minority Americans.
- **87 small businesses** including 42 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **104 woman-owned** businesses
- **74 veteran-owned** businesses, including 24 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Utah Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	82	\$240,789,765	-\$21,671,080	-\$43,342,159
Small Businesses	45	\$187,849,863	-\$16,906,488	-\$33,812,977
Small Disadvantaged	42	\$97,268,376	-\$8,754,154	-\$17,508,308
Veteran-Owned	50	\$47,277,465	-\$4,254,972	-\$8,509,944
Service-Disabled Veteran	24	\$3,361,792	-\$302,561	-\$605,123
Black American	2	\$15,071	-\$1,356	-\$2,713
Hispanic American	25	\$81,247,415	-\$7,312,268	-\$14,624,535
Asian-Pacific Owned	33	\$72,370,283	-\$6,513,326	-\$13,026,651
Women-Owned	104	\$87,959,095	-\$7,916,319	-\$15,832,638



The Vermont Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Vermont counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Vermont counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Vermont, using actual 2010 Vermont data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Vermont could lose thousands of jobs and hundreds of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Vermont could lose 2,164 jobs.
- Vermont’s economy could lose \$128 million in lost earnings.
- Vermont could see a \$186 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Vermont could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 94 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 182 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Vermont Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Chittenden	\$5,874,015,607	\$632,940,923	-\$56,964,685	-\$113,929,371
Addison	\$588,597,108	\$140,793,014	-\$12,671,372	-\$25,342,744
Washington	\$58,887,448	\$15,791,399	-\$1,421,226	-\$2,842,452
Rutland	\$85,770,840	\$14,629,060	-\$1,316,615	-\$2,633,231
Bennington	\$16,283,211	\$9,325,561	-\$839,301	-\$1,678,601



Vermont businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Vermont businesses earned over \$827 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Vermont **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$74 million**. Vermont businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Vermont **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$149 million**. Some Vermont businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Vermont's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **614 Vermont businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **4 minority-owned businesses**, including 1 owned by Black Americans, 1 owned by Hispanic Americans, and 2 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans.
- **3 small businesses** including 3 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **20 woman-owned** businesses
- **11 veteran-owned** businesses, including 2 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Vermont Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	4	\$41,180	-\$3,706	-\$7,412
Small Disadvantaged	3	-\$300	\$27	\$54
Veteran-Owned	9	\$14,683,563	-\$1,321,521	-\$2,643,041
Service-Disabled Veteran	2	\$376,413	-\$33,877	-\$67,754
Black American	1	-\$300	\$27	\$54
Hispanic American	1	\$8,294	-\$746	-\$1,493
Asian-Pacific Owned	2	\$33,186	-\$2,987	-\$5,973
Women-Owned	20	\$1,771,139	-\$159,403	-\$318,805



The Virginia Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Virginia counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Virginia counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Virginia, using actual 2010 Virginia data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Virginia could lose hundreds of thousands of jobs and tens of billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Virginia could lose 122,770 jobs.
- Virginia’s economy could lose \$7.24 billion in lost earnings.
- Virginia could see a \$10.54 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Virginia could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 10,527 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 22,428 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Virginia Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Fairfax	\$189,727,209,791	\$25,818,456,597	-\$2,323,661,186	-\$4,647,322,372
Arlington	\$70,392,278,439	\$9,087,388,742	-\$817,865,019	-\$1,635,730,039
Loudoun	\$18,767,411,072	\$3,750,313,283	-\$337,528,209	-\$675,056,418
Newport News	\$27,385,454,838	\$2,743,363,768	-\$246,902,749	-\$493,805,498
Virginia Beach	\$14,901,857,225	\$2,621,907,605	-\$235,971,694	-\$471,943,388



Virginia businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Virginia businesses earned over \$54.14 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Virginia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$4.87 billion**. Virginia businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Virginia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$9.75 billion**. Some Virginia businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Virginia's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **13,341 Virginia businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **1,006 minority-owned businesses**, including 349 owned by Black Americans, 188 owned by Hispanic Americans, 58 owned by Native Americans, 229 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 182 owned by other minority Americans.
- **939 small businesses** including 438 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **1,053 woman-owned** businesses
- **1,087 veteran-owned** businesses, including 468 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Virginia Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	1,006	\$8,632,863,046	-\$776,957,705	-\$1,553,915,410
Small Businesses	501	\$2,909,077,988	-\$261,817,029	-\$523,634,059
Small Disadvantaged	438	\$2,358,366,586	-\$212,253,001	-\$424,506,002
Veteran-Owned	619	\$2,465,036,763	-\$221,853,317	-\$443,706,635
Service-Disabled Veteran	468	\$1,910,031,971	-\$171,902,884	-\$343,805,768
Black American	349	\$1,240,583,450	-\$111,652,515	-\$223,305,030
Hispanic American	188	\$3,663,213,683	-\$329,689,245	-\$659,378,489
Asian-Pacific Owned	229	\$1,560,690,876	-\$140,462,184	-\$280,924,369
Women-Owned	1,053	\$2,266,185,420	-\$203,956,696	-\$407,913,392



The Washington Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Washington counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Washington counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Washington, using actual 2010 Washington data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Washington could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Washington could lose 15,648 jobs.
- Washington’s economy could lose \$924 million in lost earnings.
- Washington could see a \$1.34 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Washington could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 7,694 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 6,995 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Washington Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
King	\$24,635,968,638	\$3,641,827,615	-\$327,764,498	-\$655,528,997
Thurston	\$1,705,394,467	\$254,553,195	-\$22,909,788	-\$45,819,577
Kitsap	\$1,889,736,670	\$227,506,941	-\$20,475,626	-\$40,951,251
Pierce	\$2,388,060,752	\$193,989,456	-\$17,459,052	-\$34,918,103
Spokane	\$1,336,227,731	\$177,439,526	-\$15,969,558	-\$31,939,116



Washington businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Washington businesses earned over \$5.01 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Washington **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$451 million**. Washington businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Washington **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$902 million**. Some Washington businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Washington's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **6,403 Washington businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **221 minority-owned businesses**, including 43 owned by Black Americans, 49 owned by Hispanic Americans, 28 owned by Native Americans, 58 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 43 owned by other minority Americans.
- **179 small businesses** including 105 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **296 woman-owned** businesses
- **279 veteran-owned** businesses, including 89 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Washington Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	221	\$343,553,181	-\$30,919,788	-\$61,839,575
Small Businesses	74	\$176,822,995	-\$15,914,070	-\$31,828,140
Small Disadvantaged	105	\$201,824,521	-\$18,164,208	-\$36,328,415
Veteran-Owned	190	\$61,250,889	-\$5,512,580	-\$11,025,160
Service-Disabled Veteran	89	\$150,888,414	-\$13,579,958	-\$27,159,916
Black American	43	\$48,392,286	-\$4,355,306	-\$8,710,612
Hispanic American	49	\$42,273,420	-\$3,804,608	-\$7,609,216
Asian-Pacific Owned	58	\$62,491,779	-\$5,624,260	-\$11,248,521
Women-Owned	296	\$134,436,557	-\$12,099,291	-\$24,198,581



The Washington, D.C. Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Washington, D.C. counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Washington, D.C. counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Washington, D.C., using actual 2010 Washington, D.C. data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Washington DC could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Washington, D.C. could lose 14,129 jobs.
- Washington, D.C.’s economy could lose \$834 million in lost earnings.
- Washington, D.C. could see a \$1.21 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Washington, D.C. could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 2,237 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 4,022 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Washington, D.C. Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
D.C.	\$17,204,182,968	\$1,844,034,560	-\$165,963,117	-\$331,926,234



Washington, D.C. businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Washington, D.C. businesses earned over \$1.84 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Washington, D.C. **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$166 million**. Washington, D.C. businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Washington, D.C. **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$332 million**. Some Washington, D.C. businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Washington, D.C.'s small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **1,535 Washington, D.C. businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **166 minority-owned businesses**, including 118 owned by Black Americans, 17 owned by Hispanic Americans, 4 owned by Native Americans, 11 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 16 owned by other minority Americans.
- **144 small businesses** including 52 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses (SDB's)**
- **87 woman-owned** businesses
- **65 veteran-owned** businesses, including 30 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Washington, D.C. Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	166	\$229,287,974	-\$20,635,918	-\$41,271,837
Small Businesses	92	\$161,158,286	-\$14,504,246	-\$29,008,493
Small Disadvantaged	52	\$64,906,748	-\$5,841,608	-\$11,683,215
Veteran-Owned	35	\$101,254,974	-\$9,112,948	-\$18,225,896
Service-Disabled Veteran	30	\$81,402,043	-\$7,326,184	-\$14,652,368
Black American	118	\$134,099,883	-\$12,068,990	-\$24,137,980
Hispanic American	17	\$12,271,477	-\$1,104,433	-\$2,208,866
Asian-Pacific Owned	11	\$27,587,058	-\$2,482,835	-\$4,965,671
Women-Owned	87	\$77,858,045	-\$7,007,224	-\$14,014,449



The West Virginia Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on West Virginia counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit West Virginia counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect West Virginia, using actual 2010 West Virginia data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that West Virginia could lose thousands of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- West Virginia could lose 1,047 jobs.
- West Virginia’s economy could lose \$62 million in lost earnings.
- West Virginia could see a \$90 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate West Virginia could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 200 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 537 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

West Virginia Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Mineral	\$647,988,682	\$76,550,649	-\$6,889,559	-\$13,779,117
Monongalia	\$186,703,038	\$25,484,342	-\$2,293,591	-\$4,587,182
Marion	\$233,708,526	\$20,989,068	-\$1,889,016	-\$3,778,032
Kanawha	\$213,978,866	\$19,501,337	-\$1,755,120	-\$3,510,241
Hancock	\$115,436,790	\$14,656,422	-\$1,319,078	-\$2,638,156



West Virginia businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows West Virginia businesses earned over \$218 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, West Virginia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$20 million**. West Virginia businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, West Virginia **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$39 million**. Some West Virginia businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, West Virginia's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **957 West Virginia businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **21 minority-owned businesses**, including 9 owned by Black Americans, 4 owned by Hispanic Americans, 2 owned by Native Americans, 1 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 5 owned by other minority Americans.
- **27 small businesses** including 17 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **48 woman-owned** businesses
- **27 veteran-owned** businesses, including 7 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

West Virginia Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	21	\$54,523,027	-\$4,907,073	-\$9,814,145
Small Businesses	10	\$37,142,623	-\$3,342,836	-\$6,685,672
Small Disadvantaged	17	\$20,734,019	-\$1,866,062	-\$3,732,124
Veteran-Owned	20	\$11,640,013	-\$1,047,601	-\$2,095,202
Service-Disabled Veteran	7	\$21,493,348	-\$1,934,401	-\$3,868,803
Black American	9	\$18,839,660	-\$1,695,569	-\$3,391,139
Hispanic American	4	\$17,446,676	-\$1,570,201	-\$3,140,402
Asian-Pacific Owned	1	\$12,730	-\$1,146	-\$2,291
Women-Owned	48	\$22,325,444	-\$2,009,290	-\$4,018,580



The Wisconsin Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Wisconsin counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Wisconsin counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Wisconsin, using actual 2010 Wisconsin data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Wisconsin could lose tens of thousands of jobs and billions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Wisconsin could lose 25,731 jobs.
- Wisconsin’s economy could lose \$1.52 billion in lost earnings.
- Wisconsin could see a \$2.21 billion decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Wisconsin could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 341 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 703 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Wisconsin Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Winnebago	\$23,034,900,093	\$7,109,118,577	-\$639,820,697	-\$1,279,641,395
Milwaukee	\$2,769,752,407	\$301,966,414	-\$27,176,978	-\$54,353,957
La Crosse	\$1,382,524,676	\$268,833,123	-\$24,194,982	-\$48,389,964
Rock	\$1,140,528,157	\$209,319,430	-\$18,838,749	-\$37,677,499
Waukesha	\$1,125,765,943	\$175,125,951	-\$15,761,336	-\$31,522,672



Wisconsin businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Wisconsin businesses earned over \$8.81 billion supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Wisconsin **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$793 million**. Wisconsin businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Wisconsin **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$1.59 billion**. Some Wisconsin businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Wisconsin's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **2,913 Wisconsin businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **49 minority-owned businesses**, including 11 owned by Black Americans, 9 owned by Hispanic Americans, 3 owned by Native Americans, 7 owned by Asian-Pacific Americans, and 19 owned by other minority Americans.
- **55 small businesses** including 37 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **114 woman-owned** businesses
- **106 veteran-owned** businesses, including 33 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Wisconsin Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	49	\$53,025,102	-\$4,772,259	-\$9,544,519
Small Businesses	18	\$27,671,268	-\$2,490,414	-\$4,980,828
Small Disadvantaged	37	\$31,575,781	-\$2,841,820	-\$5,683,641
Veteran-Owned	73	\$200,448,321	-\$18,040,350	-\$36,080,699
Service-Disabled Veteran	33	\$17,446,160	-\$1,570,154	-\$3,140,309
Black American	11	\$5,615,039	-\$505,354	-\$1,010,707
Hispanic American	9	\$13,457,946	-\$1,211,215	-\$2,422,430
Asian-Pacific Owned	7	\$6,818,450	-\$613,661	-\$1,227,321
Women-Owned	114	\$46,045,576	-\$4,144,102	-\$8,288,204



The Wyoming Defense Breakdown Economic Impact Report

Go to www.forthecommondefense.org/reports to view detailed reports on Wyoming counties, cities, Congressional Districts, industries, small businesses and information on sources and methodology.

- **9%:** In 2012, President Obama limited U.S. military capability to fighting one “regional conflict” and one “holding action.” Defense budgets for 2013-2021 were cut **\$487 billion – a 9% cut, at a minimum.**
- **18%:** “Sequestration,” required by law in 2011, mandates **\$500 billion** more in 2013-2021 defense cuts – **an 18% cut, at a minimum.** President Obama said he will veto any changes Congress makes.
- **Be Prepared:** In 2013 **these cuts in defense jobs and businesses** will hit Wyoming counties, cities and industries. This report shows how “National Average” defense budget reductions of at least **9% and 18% could affect Wyoming, using actual 2010 Wyoming data.**
- **Ask Questions:** In 2012, Congress and President Obama will decide on the specific defense budget cuts. In the next 6 months, find out if these defense cuts affect your community more – or less – than this national average. See www.forthecommondefense.org/reports for reports on cities, counties, industries and more.

A 2011 nationwide economic impact study from the Center for Regional Analysis predicts that Wyoming could lose hundreds of jobs and tens of millions of dollars under the “Sequestration” law:

- Wyoming could lose 473 jobs.
- Wyoming’s economy could lose \$28 million in lost earnings.
- Wyoming could see a \$41 million decrease in Gross State Product (GSP).

Congressional experts estimate Wyoming could lose DOD military active-duty and DOD civilian jobs:

- Under “Sequestration,” 568 **military active-duty employees** could lose their jobs.
- Under “Sequestration,” 298 **civilian DOD employees** could lose their jobs.

Wyoming Top 5 Counties Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

County Name	2000-2010 Revenue	2010 Revenue (Baseline)	2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 9%	Under Sequestration: 2013-2021 Annual Revenue Reduced By At Least 18%
Laramie	\$134,646,860	\$29,217,454	-\$2,629,571	-\$5,259,142
Big Horn	\$29,409,539	\$11,084,063	-\$997,566	-\$1,995,131
Natrona	\$50,041,662	\$6,748,999	-\$607,410	-\$1,214,820
Albany	\$40,972,690	\$4,970,752	-\$447,368	-\$894,735
Teton	\$13,753,851	\$2,368,701	-\$213,183	-\$426,366



Wyoming businesses will not escape the 9% and 18% cuts.

Public data for 2010 shows Wyoming businesses earned over \$57 million supporting America's defense:

- But under these 10-year defense cuts of at least 9%, Wyoming **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$5 million**. Wyoming businesses may have to **fire workers**.
- And at the "Sequestration" level of at least 18% in defense cuts, Wyoming **annual business losses** could be greater than **\$10 million**. Some Wyoming businesses may have to **shut down**.

With at least 9% or 18% in planned budget cuts, Wyoming's small businesses will suffer.

From 2000-2010, **469 Wyoming businesses** provided goods and services for America's national defense:

- **7 minority-owned businesses**, including 4 owned by Hispanic Americans, 1 owned by Native Americans, and 2 owned by other minority Americans.
- **6 small businesses** including 2 "8A" and **small disadvantaged businesses** (SDB's)
- **18 woman-owned** businesses
- **20 veteran-owned** businesses, including 7 owned by **service-disabled veterans**

Wyoming Businesses Projected Revenue Reductions Based On National Average

Type of Business	Numbers of This Business Type 2000-2010	Revenue for This Business Type 2010	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 9% Reduction	Revenue Losses for Business Type 2010 - at Least 18% Reduction
Minority Owned	7	\$13,062,590	-\$1,175,633	-\$2,351,266
Small Businesses	4	\$14,418,426	-\$1,297,658	-\$2,595,317
Small Disadvantaged	2	\$386,088	-\$34,748	-\$69,496
Veteran-Owned	13	\$789,694	-\$71,072	-\$142,145
Service-Disabled Veteran	7	\$3,682,664	-\$331,440	-\$662,880
Hispanic American	4	\$2,414,354	-\$217,292	-\$434,584
Women-Owned	18	\$2,764,749	-\$248,827	-\$497,655

